ETV eMedia Update April 2013

K–12 and Professional Development Resources South Carolina Educational Television



IMPORTANT NOTE for Media Specialists, DES Personnel and all Educators ...

Due to a recent reorganization at the SC Department of Education, eMedia (ITV) is now part of the SCDE office of virtual education and most of the team members have been reassigned new duties.

South Carolina Educational Television will continue to serve teachers and students by providing some of the services previously coordinated by SCDE's eMedia team. The K-12 Instructional Media Channel (IMC) will continue to be scheduled, programs will continue to be posted online in *StreamlineSC* and information about program content/delivery will be provided in online update for this month and May. Also, the eMedia Teacher Recertification Courses will be provided by SCETV (see page 3).

Thank you for your patience as we work to make this transition. If you have questions, please contact ETV Education at 803-737-3245, toll-free 1-800-761-8132 or email Erical at jones@scetv.org.

In Our Schools – 2013-14 SC Teacher of Year

April 28, 1:00–1:57 p.m. ETV-HD Also access in *StreamlineSC* after May 6 Repeats May 5, 3:00–3:57 p.m. SC Channel (SCC) Repeats April 29, 9:30-10:27 a.m., May 2, 12:00-12:57 p.m., and May 9, 11:00–11:57 a.m. IMC (Unlimited rights)

The five finalists for South Carolina Teacher of the Year 2013-2014 will be featured in the April 28th edition of **In Our Schools**, the South Carolina Department of Education special series produced with ETV that focuses on positive educational initiatives in our SC schools. Interesting interviews about teaching styles, changes and challenges in education, and what has made each educator successful, along with footage in their classrooms, provide insight into why teaching is the chosen career for these outstanding educators.

Meet Lisa McCrea-Raiford, a third through fifth grade teacher at the Center for Innovative Learning at Pinecrest in the Aiken County School District; **Darleen S. Sutton**, a first grade teacher at Pickens Elementary School in the Pickens County School District; **Paul D. Johnson**, a 9-12th grade biology teacher at Saluda High School in the Saluda County School District; **Trevor T. Ivey**, a 7-8th science and ProTeam teacher at Alice Drive Middle School in the Sumter County School District; and **Jeffrey M. Venables**, a 10-12th grade chemistry teacher at Northwestern High School in York School District Three. Don't miss this opportunity to meet these exceptional teachers who represent all our fine SC educators as they share their passion for teaching in this special edition of **In Our Schools**. Please access this program for your administrators, teachers, teacher cadets, and school community!

See page 3 for information on ETV Teacher Recertification Courses for Summer 2013. These courses were offered by eMedia, but are now provided and managed by ETV. See list of courses on pages 34-35. For more info: www.scetv.org/education/emedia.

Table of Contents

NOTE for Media Specialists, Teachers and DES Personnel	
In Our Schools – 2013-14 SC Teacher of Year	1
ETV Teacher Recertification Courses - Summer 2013	3
Riverbanks Roundup Programs for April	4
ETV Channels with Programming Schools Can Use!	4
Colonial Williamsburg Electronic Field Trips 2012–13	5
Project Discovery Previously Announced for May 21	6
Teen Kids News 2012-13	6
Slim Goodbody's Daily Almanac – 2013 Schedule	6
Earth Day Specials - Access in StreamlineSC	7
Environmental Ed	8
Short Takes with Naturalist Rudy Mancke	
Nature Scene: Chernobyl & Kiev in StreamlineSC	
Other Resource: Events of the 20 th Century - <i>Chernobyl</i>	
Champions of the Environment Rewards Restoration Projects	
Programs on Study Skills for Middle School Students	
Detective Bonz and the SC History Mystery	
Special Programs about the American Civil War	
etvStreamlineSC	
April is National Poetry Month – Some Suggestions in StreamlineSC	13
Thomas Jefferson – Specials to Celebrate April 13	14
Shakespeare's Birthday April 23 – Special Programs	14
Shakespeare's Difficial April 25 – Special Programs	14
A Literary Tour of South Carolina !	
Specials Programs for Holocaust Remembrance Month	
ITV Classics – Baseball with Bobby Richardson	
Deskercise – Students Exercise at Their Desks!	
SC Hall of Fame Short – Gen. William Westmoreland	
ETV's Carolina Stories – Popular Series about SC Ghosts!	
KNOWITALL NOTES	
Programs for Teens Address Important Choices	
Palmetto's Finest 2013 Repeats	20
Speaking of Schools – Radio Series Produced by SCDE	
In Our Schools - Teachers of Excellence Series	
ARTiculation ALIVE! – Literacy In and Through the Arts	22
Literacy Matters – Best Practice Series Continues	
The State of Gifted & Talented in SC – Finish Strong!	
Pathways to Graduation (PTG) – School Safety Issues	
ESOL Information Updates – Using Multimedia Apps	
Carolina Careers Career Guidance Workshop for April	23
School Counseling Updates and Strategies	23
Teaching & Learning Language Collaborative (TLLC)	24
TechBytes – Blogging Program Repeats	24
Special Education Updates – Assistive Technology	24
Evaluating Instructional Materials – Important Repeat	25
Gender in the Classroom – Overview Repeats	
Montessori on the Move in SC – Special Repeat	
School Health, Nutrition & Physical Activity - Making IT Happen!	
SC State Museum – Resources for Educators Repeat	
Special Professional Development Programs Online	
Content Knowledge for Teachers – NEW PD for Math	
SCDE Professional Development Series for 2013	
K-12 Program Changes/Additions for April	
PBS Programs for April	
PBS Programs for April (continued)	
Professional Development Schedule for April	
Block Feed Summary for April	
SCETV Teacher Recertification Courses – Summer 2013	
SC Chronicles Series – SCETV Teacher Recertification Courses	
SO OHIOHOES SEHES - SOCIA TEACHEL RECEITHICATION COURSES	ათ

ETV Teacher Recertification Courses - Summer 2013

- Earn Renewal Credits Summer Session July 10 through September 4
- Registration opens June 19
- Go to: http://www.scetv.org/education/emedia

The recertification courses previously offered by eMedia are now provided and managed by South Carolina Educational Television. Due to a recent reorganization at the SC Department of Education, the eMedia team was dissolved and most of the team members were reassigned with new roles to the SCDE office of virtual education. Therefore, ETV began facilitating the courses in April.

ETV will offer one-hour (20 renewal credits) teacher recertification courses during an 8-week summer session that will begin July 10 and conclude September 4. Cost for each course will be \$50. Registration will open June 19 and end July 3. (These courses are the same courses previously announced in the eMedia Update and online. The content remains the same.)

The teacher recertification courses are for certificate renewal credit only. NO graduate credit is available. PRIOR to registration, participants must work with their district professional development coordinator or SCDE Office of Certification, Retention and Preparation analyst to ensure the course(s) selected will meet their individual certificate renewal or professional development needs.

The courses will be accessed online in Moodle. Participants view course videos and complete discussion questions related to the video lessons via discussion forum in Moodle.

For a complete list of courses that will be offered this summer, see pages 34 and 35 in this update. Course titles include: The Missing Link – for math teachers of grades 5–8, Connecting with the Arts: A Teaching Practices Library - for grades 6–8, Teaching Multicultural Literature: A Workshop or Teachers – for grades 6-8, Essential Science for Teachers: Physical Science – for grades K-6, The Economics Classroom – for grades 9-12, along with the SC History Series courses: SC Chronicles Series I: Geography, Native Americans & Colonial Period, SC Chronicles Series II: The Winds of Discontent, SC Chronicles Series III: Post Revolutionary, SC Chronicles Series IV: Civil War, and SC Chronicles Series V: Art and Culture.

For course information and registration, go to www.scetv.org/education/emedia. Look for the link "Recertification Courses."

Riverbanks Roundup Programs for April

The South Carolina Department of Education and SCETV work with our outstanding Riverbanks Zoo and Garden Education team to produce these educational programs! Please make sure your elementary teachers and science specialists know about this series that can support standards in grades K–6 and is also a great resource for middle school and older students. All programs in the series can be accessed online in *StreamlineSC*. Your students are invited to e-mail questions to RiverbanksRoundup@Riverbanks.org.

Riverbanks Roundup – Animal Survival Tactics

Repeats April 2 and 16, 10:00-10:27 a.m. Also online in StreamlineSC (Unlimited rights)

Riverbanks Roundup – Animal Survival Tactics allows students to discover that Planet Earth is wild and animals need to be ready to survive! We'll explore Riverbanks Zoo to meet snakes with night vision, zebras that hide and tigers born to hunt! Plus, learn about many more wild animals and plants that have the ultimate survival tactics.

• (NEW) Riverbanks Roundup - Unappreciated Animals

April 26, 5:30–5:57 p.m. ETV-HD Also online in *StreamlineSC* Repeats April 28, 3:00–3:27 p.m. SC Channel (SCC) Repeats May 1 and 8, 11:00–11:27 a.m. IMC (Unlimited rights)

Riverbanks Roundup – Unappreciated Animals is a new program that looks at the specific jobs of animals in our ecosystem! Each animal has a special job, making it an important part of the overall "puzzle" of nature. Join the Riverbanks crew as we take a look at hyenas, starfish and giraffes to see how they each play an important role.

ETV Channels with Programming Schools Can Use!						
etvi HD	SCCHANNEL	etviworld				
ETV's main channel in high definition presenting national programs as well as regional and local interests. (Referred to previously as ETV "open circuit" now listed in eMedia Update as just ETV)	The SC Channel (SCC) is dedicated to programs for and about South Carolina along with the best of cooking, travel, gardening and how-to programming during the day.	ETV World (ETVW) presents a local, national and international perspective on news and public affairs.				

To find the appropriate channel for your service area go to http://www.scetv.org/television/schedules.cfm.

Select your service provider and then click on "channels" to see where to tune in. (Unless specified ETV programming has one year fair-use educational rights from initial broadcast.)

Colonial Williamsburg Electronic Field Trips 2012–13 The Industrious Tradesmen Airs April 11 on IMC and SC Channel

The CWEFT programs use 21st century technology to enrich the teaching of history and social studies. The field trips are correlated to national standards and provide a compelling learning experience for grades 4-8, using re-enactors to play the roles of historical figures. By paying the fee to participate, schools get the outstanding teacher materials, get to keep the recorded program for the life of the tape and have access to the re-enactors and historians online and via a toll-free number. Schools pay approximately \$500 per school for all seven programs, but rights for individual programs can be purchased. For information on paying the fee to participate in CWEFT, contact Dale Van Eck at CWEFT 1-800-761-8331 or dvaneck@cwf.org.



Congratulations to Becky Lebron at Moultrie Middle School in Mt. Pleasant, Kim Guthrie at Granard Middle School in Gaffney and Lindsey Moore at Covenant Classical Christian School in Columbia for receiving a scholarship for their schools to use the CWEFT series this year!

*Special NOTE: ETV no longer airs this series on ETV-HD. The programs will air on the K-12 IMC at 10:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. and also on the SC Channel at 7:00 p.m.

Revised Broadcast Schedule: 10:00-11:00 a.m. & 1:00-2:00 p.m. on IMC and 7:00-8:00 p.m. on the SC Channel (SCC)*

April 11, 2013 **The Industrious Tradesmen** – Follow the lives of several journeymen fresh from their apprenticeships in trades and business as they learn how skill and opportunity will impact their careers. Who will achieve their dreams and become masters of their own shops?

RIGHTS: SC schools may view with 10-day fair use rights. (Can record, but program must be used within ten days and erased/destroyed within 45 days.) ONLY schools that get a scholarship through SCETV OR pay CWEFT to participate can keep the copy of the program(s) for the life of the tape/DVD, receive the guides, get online access, and have phone interaction with the historians.

*Apply for a scholarship for the CWEFT 2013–14 (all 7 programs!)

The scholarship entitles your school the rights to access the excellent teacher materials and participate online/via telephone during all seven programs. Your school may also keep the recorded programs for the life of the tapes/DVDs. To apply for a scholarship for your school, send your name, school, district, @ number of students that would use program to bjamison@scetv.org by September 10. We have only three or four scholarships available so please contact us if your school has never received a scholarship for these programs before and you would like the opportunity to be selected to receive all seven programs free!!

Since there are only a few scholarships, talk to your PTO about sponsoring CWEFT. SC schools can receive all seven programs for @ \$500. Though schools may view FREE and record programs with 10-day fair use rights (see rights above), there are advantages to paying the fee to Colonial Williamsburg to participate: schools get teacher materials, get to keep the recorded program for the life of the tape/DVD and have access to the re-enactors/historians online and via a toll-free number. Call Mr. Van Eck at CWEFT 1-800-761-8331.

Project Discovery Previously Announced for May 21 - Canceled

This new program previously announced for air on May 21 will NOT be produced as planned. We apologize if you were planning to use this program. Please search "Project Discovery" in *StreamlineSC* to find previously produced specials. On May 21 at 1:00 p.m., we will repeat at special edition of **Project Discovery** that aired previously. Look for info in the May edition of the *ETV eMedia Update*.

Teen Kids News 2012–13

(Unlimited broadcast/off-air record – no duplication)

This current events series on news from around the world is hosted by teens and provides information to kids in an educational and entertaining manner. Word segments build vocabulary and "WORK-IT" segments focus on careers. Produced in partnership with *Weekly Reader Magazine*.

www.teenkidsnews.com

Lesson Title		Cat. No.	Friday 9:35 am	Friday 1:20 pm	Monday 9:00 am
26.	Program 29	2318-1028	Mar. 29	Mar. 29	Apr. 1
27.	Program 31	2318-1030	Apr. 12	n/a	Apr. 15
28.	Program 32	2318-1031	Apr. 19	Apr. 19	Apr. 22
29.	Program 33	2318-1032	Apr. 26	Apr. 26	Apr. 29
30.	Program 34	2318-1033	May 3	May 3	May 6
31.	Program 35	2318-1034	May 10	May 10	May 13
32.	Program 36	2318-1035	May 17	May 17	May 20

Slim Goodbody's Daily Almanac – 2013 Schedule

These programs are aired in a block feed ten at a time the month BEFORE they are designed to be used. For example: May programs air April 9 (see below).

Jump start the school day with **Slim Goodbody's Daily Almanac**. This fact-filled, educational series hosted by Slim Goodbody will engage students and support teaching objectives in social studies, language arts, health, science, math, civics, and character education. Recommended for grades K–5 and great to use in your school news programs! Each program is loaded with high-interest information presented in a lively format combining music, archival visuals, artwork, photos, and animation. Please let your elementary teachers know about this series!

There is a separate five-minute program for every day. Each daily program contains five unique segments:

- This Day in History (Social Studies)
- Word of the Day (Language Arts)
- Extremes (Science)
- Health Tips (Health)
- We the People (Civics and Character) or Earth Alert (Environment)

RIGHTS: Unlimited broadcast/off-air record, but no tape duplication. Available in *StreamlineSC*, but NOT downloadable.

<u>Lesson Title</u>	son Title <u>Cat. No.</u>		<u>Start</u>	
31. May 1-10 32. May 11-20	3501-0501 3501-0502	Apr. 9 Apr. 9	9:00 am 9:55 am	
33. May 21-31	3501-0503	Apr. 9	10:52 am	

Earth Day Specials - Access in StreamlineSC

Please check with your district's DES (Digital Education Services) personnel about these programs or access online in *StreamlineSC*. (All provided with unlimited rights.)

Project Discovery – SC Aquarium & Capers Island

This special program was produced from the SC Aquarium and Capers Island for May 2012 to allow students to visit the SC Aquarium in Charleston to find out what is new as we look at wetlands and water creatures and also explore beyond the classroom at Capers Island with Clay Hill Middle School students! The salt marsh is one of the most diverse and amazing ecosystems, home to birds, turtles, fish, crabs, and even dolphins! This working environment helps to keep our water clean, protects land from erosion and even acts as a nursery for young animals before heading out into the deep blue sea. Get up close and personal with some of the most amazing salt marsh inhabitants when we visit the SC Aquarium! Also, we'll explore beyond the classroom, taking a field trip to a barrier island with students from Clay Hill Middle School in Dorchester School District Four. The students experience an outdoor field investigation where they use science and math to explore the environment first hand. We'll get to join in as two education specialists with Barrier Island Eco Tours allow students to see, taste and touch as they learn about the wetlands and creatures in the marsh and sea! Plus Rudy Mancke, Naturalist in Residence at USC and former host of ETV's **NatureScene**, will be on hand to provide interesting information during this special program that is great science content for students.

Project Discovery – Get Ready for Earth Day 2011

This special program was produced from the ETV studios to get South Carolina students ready for Earth Day 2011, helping them realize that one person - no matter what age - can make a difference! Guests include **Rudy Mancke**, **naturalist**, and **Riverbanks Roundup host Katie Mixon** as we talk about the history of Earth Day, take a look at what schools are doing to make a difference and journey to Riverbanks to learn how conservation is important to their thriving animals and habitats. We'll even meet nature-wise guy **Environmental Ed** who invites students to "leave no friend inside as they gently walk the Earth" and get to chat with Rudy Mancke who hosted **NatureScene** from the site about the Chernobyl nuclear incident that happened April 26, 1986.

Project Discovery – Earth Day 2010 from Congaree National Park

Produced from Congaree National Park in April 2010, this program features naturalist Rudy Mancke and a Park Ranger who take students on a field trip to learn the history, experience champion trees and biodiversity, and talk about conservation of the largest remnant of old-growth floodplain forest remaining on our continent. Recommended for grades 3–12, this program is great science content about our midlands National Park!

Project Discovery – Earth Day 2009 from Banks of the Congaree River

Produced from the banks of one of our scenic South Carolina rivers in April 2009, this program features Rudy Mancke and special guests as we talk about conservation of our river waters and explore activities that we can enjoy on and around them while experiencing their serenity and beauty. We even meet a river keeper whose job it is to care for this important resource so it will be here for future generations.

• Eco-Jeopardy (Earth Day 2008)

This program, produced in 2008 by DHEC, focuses on the environment in a fun and educational format! Host Alex Youbet moderates the "Jeopardy"-style game that involves students in the content and showcases DHEC's commitment to environmental education for our South Carolina students. Designed for grades 3–8, this program is a great resource to use with students in celebration of Earth Day. If you missed it, be sure to access now!

Earth Day Today (2003) Program

This program was produced in a "Today" show format and features short segments with student hosts. It received several awards because of its neat, fast-paced format that conveyed key information. This program, as well as the 2008 program, was produced by DHEC for South Carolina students!

Holiday Facts and Fun – Lesson 11 Earth Day

The 12 programs are designed for grades K–4 and are a perfect way to help young children understand the way certain holidays are celebrated. Lesson 11 is entitled *Earth Day* and is about 12 minutes in duration.

Access these programs online for Earth Day!

Environmental Ed is a video-based resource for elementary and middle grade students! Produced by the State Department of Education and ETV, this series of short, fast-paced programs challenges students with facts, stories, investigations, questions, and Eco-quests as host "Environmental Ed" invites them to "leave no friend inside and carefully walk upon the earth."

"Environmental Ed," an energetic and friendly nature-wise guy, welcomes students to his Nature Shack where they explore the world around them and learn about biodiesel sources, eco footprints, snake myths, many types of rocks, the truth about spiders, healthy food chains, and much, much more!

- 1. What on Earth . . . Is Environmental Ed? (3:58)
- 2. HIPPO Problems (4:22)
- 3. Home is Where Your Stuff Is! (5:07)
- 4. Beware of the Invaders! (4:40)
- 5. Pollution 101! (6:10)
- 6. Pollution Solutions! (7:26)
- 7. Wasting Away! (7:28)
- 8. Leapin' Lizards! (5:09)
- 9. Water We Doing? (6:14)
- 10. Barrels and Bins (5:26)
- 11. Spare My Air! (6:21)
- 12. My Truck Smells Like French Fries! (7:38)
- 13. ECO Footprints . . . Are you a Bigfoot? (6:56)
- 14. Nature Thought of it First, Part 1! (8:01)
- 15. Nature Thought of it First, Part 2! (8:41)
- 16. Goodness Snakes! (8:28)
- 17. Rock Stars! (8:18)
- 18. Surfing the Spider Web! (8:55)
- 19. Nature's Food Chain Gang! (9:11)
- 20. Champions of the Environment (6:19)

ENVIRONMENTAL



^{*} Teacher's guide is posted online with programs in StreamlineSC.

Short Takes with Naturalist Rudy Mancke

Access online in StreamlineSC (Unlimited rights)

Naturalist Rudy Mancke, renowned for his work on South Carolina ETV's *NatureScene* series, talks a tad about some of his favorite creatures, sharing his enthusiasm for nature and his knowledge about fascinating things all around us in SC. From his office at the University of South Carolina that is filled with artifacts and creatures of every size and description, Rudy shares a minute of information on interesting science topics!

1 - Loggerhead Sea Turtle (duration 1:20)

The Loggerhead is SC's State Reptile! Rudy shows a turtle skull like you might see washed up on a beach to gives us his take on how they get a meal since they don't have teeth!

2 – Horseshoe Crab, Part 1 (duration 1:26)

Did you know that horseshoe crabs are related to scorpions? Rudy lets us examine this common SC creature as he gives us his take on what makes their blood very special!

3 – Horseshoe Crab, Part 2 (duration 1:27)

What we see on the beach is really the horseshoe crab's exoskeleton! Rudy provides more information on this interesting creature as he gives us his take on how they grow to adulthood!

4 - Shells - Bivalves & Univalves (duration 1:31)

Do you know the two types of shelled animals? Rudy shows us and explains how they both feed as he gives us his take on the difference between bivalves and univalves!

5 – Fossilized Bivalve (duration 1:44 minutes)

What in the world is this? Rudy poses this question as he shows a form that could be mistaken for many things and gives us his take on a cast from an ancient ocean!

6 – Brown Pelican (duration 1:30)

What is this funny shaped, light-weight bone? Rudy relates a story about what this bone could be as he gives us his take on why the brown pelican has a special pulley bone!

7 – Sponge "Dead Man's Finger" (duration 1:13)

Did you know that the sponge is an animal? Rudy tells us about what the simple sponge is made of as he shows and gives us his take on a "dead man's finger!"

8 - Sea Urchin (duration 1:24)

What creature likes to eat this spiny echinoderm? Rudy shows us a fossilized sea urchin as he gives us his take on this creature that is a favorite on the seagull menu!

9 – The State Shell (duration 1:29)

Do you know what the SC State Shell is? Rudy lets us examine the SC and the NC state shells as he gives us his take on why they were given their names!

10 – Moon Snail (duration 1:25)

What common marine snail is sometimes called a "shark eye?" Rudy shows the Moon Snail as he gives us his take on this predator and how it manages to survive!

Nature Comes Back – 25 Years After Chernobyl ...

Three Programs for Anniversary of Chernobyl Incident – Access in StreamlineSC

Please let your high school science and history teachers know about these special programs! (All with unlimited rights)

Program Titles for Nature Comes Back – 25 Years After Chernobyl:

Program One – Pulling Back the Curtain (26:46)

Program Two – Reflecting on the Impact (26:46)

Program Three – Observing the Return of Life (26:46)

Twenty-seven years ago on April 26, 1986, the largest nuclear disaster in history took place behind the Soviet Iron Curtain. The SC Department of Education worked with USC and ETV to produce these three programs that "pull back the curtain" with a special panel of experts, including naturalists, scientists, journalists, and historians, to allow students to learn about the effects Chernobyl had on the nature, nuclear science, US-Soviet relations, and the people who called it home.

Rare photos and video captured by ETV in partnership with USC take students across the world to an area that was devastated by an accident of catastrophic proportions, but, over time the people and nature have returned. Hosted by Mark Quinn, the outstanding participants in the series include:

- Charles Bierbauer, Dean of USC's College of Mass Communications and Information Studies, who was CNN's senior White House correspondent in 1986 at the time of the Chernobyl incident and reported on President Reagan's trip to Indonesia and Japan as Chernobyl's radiation cloud drifted across two continents.
- Dr. Tim Mousseau, USC Professor of Biological Sciences, who has made numerous trips to Chernobyl to study the impact of radioactive contaminants on the area and is a leading authority on the impact of radioactivity on birds and insects in the area surrounding Chernobyl.
- **Dr. Gordon B. Smith**, USC Professor of Political Science and Director of the Walker Institute of International and Area Studies, who is a noted authority on Russian politics and author of numerous books including "Soviet Politics: Struggling with Change" and "State-Building in Russia."
- Dr. Eduardo B. Farfan, Principal Engineer in Environmental Studies and Biotechnology at Savannah River National Laboratory, who worked with the Chernobyl Center's International Radioecology Laboratory and lived in nearby Belarus for five years.
- **Sherry Beasley**, Grants Director and Foundations Coordinator for the Clemson University Provost, who made four trips to Chernobyl to chronicle and report on the activities in the area and wrote feature articles for *The State* and other media.
- Allen Sharpe, Director of Photography for ETV's NatureScene, whose photographs from his visit as part of the ETV crew that produced programs in Chernobyl and Kiev are used in the programs.
- Rudy Mancke, Naturalist-in-Residence at USC, who was the naturalist on ETV's series NatureScene that
 aired nationally on PBS for twenty-five years and who made four trips to Chernobyl to document the natural
 history.

"I think we had an incredible opportunity that most people couldn't have because we were able to take our camera to see what other people hadn't seen before," **Rudy Mancke**, naturalist and host of **NatureScene**, said. "We had the support of the Ukrainian government and, I believe, our program on Chernobyl is the only thirty-minute program on the Natural History – looking at the plants and animals of the event that has been done." Featured in the programs are footage and photos from when **NatureScene** visited the site of the reactor in 2003 and then traveled to the nearby capital city of Kiev to look at human and natural history.

Chernobyl was evacuated and fenced in to keep people out. But since April 26, 1986, nature has shown its resiliency with the plants and animals returning to the deserted site. And, re-settlers have returned too. In Kiev about 60 miles away, the ETV crew got to see how plants with American "roots" were thriving while they looked at the history of the capital city and how it was also impacted by the reactor disaster.

Nature Scene: Chernobyl & Kiev in StreamlineSC

NatureScene: Chernobyl and NatureScene: Kiev

Access both of these special programs online in StreamlineSC (Unlimited rights)

Rudy Mancke and the ETV **NatureScene** crew visited the Chernobyl site in 2003 and traveled to the nearby capital city of Kiev to look at human and natural History. These programs are a good companion to the "Nature Comes Back" series announced on the previous page.

Other Resource: Events of the 20th Century - Chernobyl

Access online in *StreamlineSC* (Unlimited rights)

Program 2 in the **Events of the 20th Century** series is entitled **Chernobyl** and focuses on the event and its impact. Recommended for students in grades 7-12, the fifteen minute program uses archival footage and interviews to provide students with a unique look at the momentous occurrence.

Champions of the Environment Rewards Restoration Projects

Several schools in South Carolina are restoring natural habitats with the help of grants from Champions of the Environment. Ocean Bay Middle School in Myrtle Beach was awarded a grant for their Salt Marsh Restoration project. Seventh grade science classes will grow saltmarsh cordgrass from seed in the school's greenhouse and then transplant them to Huntington Beach State Park to stabilize the ecosystem.

Gateway Elementary School in Traveler's Rest also received a grant award for their Bunched Arrowhead Restoration project. Students will preserve the habitat of the endangered plant, bunched arrowhead, which has been impacted by storm water runoff from the school's parking lot. The runoff will be channeled to a rain garden constructed with native plants to infiltrate pollutants.

Greenwood's Eleanor S. Rice Elementary School will use their grant award to prevent erosion through their Meadow Garden Expansion project. Fourth and fifth graders will use erosion control "socks" and mulch to stabilize the soil, correcting problems caused by storm water runoff.

For more information about these projects and the Champions of the Environment Program, visit www.scdhec.gov/champions. Champions is sponsored by SCDHEC and other partners.

Programs on Study Skills for Middle School Students

Access these programs online in StreamlineSC

Programs 8 and 9 in **Becoming Successful in Middle School** are entitled *Developing Good Study Skills, Part One and Two.* These two programs instruct middle school students on tried and true methods that will help them study more effectively and achieve higher grades. The six basic skills highlighted are: how to prioritize and manage your time; how to use the library to your best advantage; how to study using textbooks; how to take better notes; how to listen effectively; and how to take tests. Part One (lesson 8) begins with critical in-class skills, moves on to techniques for studying at home and then covers effective test preparation (19:31 in duration). Part Two (lesson 9) explores how to be more efficient in writing research papers and using the library or Internet appropriately (17:53 in duration).

Detective Bonz and the SC History Mystery

Access this series in *StreamlineSC* (Unlimited rights)

When teaching your third grade students about SC history use **Detective Bonz and the SC History Mystery** to review! These locally-produced programs are some of the most-used resources in *StreamlineSC*. Be sure to check out the great "Regions" song featured in Episode 5. The music for the original song can be found in the online teacher's guide along with recommended supporting activities.

The six episodes are each approximately twenty minutes in duration.

- Episode 1 Spends time setting up the story that unfolds in remaining episodes & talks about ancient SC.
- Episode 2 Focuses on early settlers, Spanish explorers, Lords, Proprietors, Charleston, and pirates.
- Episode 3 Covers the Revolution, Columbia as the new capital, the upcountry, and low country.
- Episode 4 Looks at the Civil War era, including the Underground Railroad, John C. Calhoun, and Abe Lincoln.
- <u>Episode 5</u> Showcases farming, textiles and tourism, including a great song about SC regions.
- Episode 6 Students compete in an ETV game show where they learn more about recent history.

If you don't have this series, record it now or go online to access it in *StreamlineSC* or contact your local DES because they may have it on hand to dub for you! There is a comprehensive teacher's guide to use with the series. Please access teacher's guide online in *StreamlineSC*.

Special Programs about the American Civil War

These programs highlight the depth and magnitude of the Civil War from all vantage points. Please access them in online in *StreamlineSC*.

(All have unlimited rights)

The American Civil War

Recommended for grades 5–12, these four programs allow students to evaluate both sides, look at military strategies and experience the turmoil during this period to understand why the war occurred.

• America's Iliad: The Siege of Charleston

Recommended for grades 8–12, this documentary depicts political events, personalities, military campaigns, participation of African Americans, and the upheaval of this period in Charleston, SC.

Charleston Forts

Recommended for grades 3–8, this **Project Discovery** program features forts of the Charleston area – Fort Moultrie, Fort Johnson and Fort Sumter. History between the Revolution and Civil War is discussed.

Gettysburg National Military Park

Recommended for grades 4–12, this series of four hour-long programs brings the history to life as we visit this historic site to look at the battles, the soldiers and their stories of courage and the area now.

Ironclads in the Harbor

Recommended for grades 4–12, this program tells the history of the Naval Battle for Charleston as it relates to the story of J.M. Emanuel who was assigned to the experimental ironclad, *The Keokuk*.



Recertification Course

This summer ETV is offering a week-long, hands-on recertification course, **Creating Video for the Classroom**. The course will be offered at the ETV studios in Columbia **June 10-14** for \$200/participant. Participants will receive **3 hours/60 renewal credits** from SDE. Check the Streamline website for a link to registration. This course is also available in your district, at your location. Contact Debbie (**djarrett@scetv.org**) or Donna (**dthompson@scetv.org**) for more information about this course.

Think Ahead

Kick-off the school year with a free, hands-on StreamlineSC workshop. We offer workshops on Basic and Advanced Streamline, Movie Maker/iMovie, Digital Storytelling, Webtools for Teachers, Using iPads and more. We are beginning to book training dates for the 2013-2014 school year so contact us soon. Email Debbie Jarrett at djarrett@scetv.org or Donna Thompson at dthompson@scetv.org, to arrange a workshop to meet your school's needs.

Common Core Standards

The videos on Streamline have be correlated to the Common Core Standards. Underneath the Keyword Search box at the top of the page, click on the "Curriculum Standards Search" link. There you can search by Common Core or SC State Curriculum Standards.

For more information about StreamlineSC or to arrange a training session for your school, please contact Debbie Jarrett at djarrett@scetv.org or Donna Thompson at dthompson@scetv.org. Visit the web site at http://etv.streamlinesc.org.

New Videos Added to StreamlineSC

Assistive Technology and the Achievement Gap

Autism Training Series

Behavioral Strategies

Being French

Being Italian

Big Picture: Guns in Our Schools

Evaluating Instructional Materials

Fantastic Plastics series

Flag Facts

Health Bites

Health Education Curriculum Guide Training

In Our Schools - Implementing the ESEA Flexibility Plan

In Our Schools - SC School Health Success Stories

Introduction to Communication and Augmentative Systems

Issues in Globalization series

Journey to the Extreme: Virtual Field Trip to Mars

Learning While Laughing: Decoding Let's Look at World Religions series

Magic School Bus Spanish Version

March to Justice Military Salutes

Mutation: The Science of Survival

Pacific Theater series

Palmetto's Finest 2013-03-27

Please Teach Me to Communicate

Switched on Students

Teachers, Technology and the Common Core Transition

Text Modifications

USS Arizona to USS Missouri: The Story of Two Great American Battleships

Writing Instruction

April is National Poetry Month – Some Suggestions in StreamlineSC

- For students in grades 4–6, teachers can look at Club Write lesson 4 Poetry. This series serves as
 a comprehensive support for developing writing skills in preparation for high school. These are all in
 StreamlineSC. (Unlimited rights)
- For middle and high school students, teachers can look at some of the poets that are part of the
 Writer's Circle series that was produced by WRJA-TV in Sumter. One hundred and seventeen
 lessons are part of this series and there are some poets included among the writers. Many of these
 lessons are now available in StreamlineSC. (Unlimited rights)
- Also, check out the locally-produced series A Literary Tour of SC recommended for grades 5–12.
 Students can meet some poets in this group of nationally-recognized authors who call our state home. See list on pages 15 and 16 in this update! These are all in StreamlineSC. (Unlimited rights)

Thomas Jefferson – Specials to Celebrate April 13

Project Discovery: Revisited - Mr. Jefferson's Monticello, Part 1 and 2
 (Unlimited rights) Available online in StreamlineSC

Two programs produced by ITV and ETV in the **Project Discovery: Revisited** series are recommended this month to honor our third President Thomas Jefferson since his birthday is April 13th! These programs, **Mr. Jefferson's Monticello, Part 1 and 2**, both take students into the famous home of Jefferson to see what Monticello looks like today and examine all the interesting and keen inventions that this Renaissance man made a part of his renowned Charlottesville Virginia home. We'll also look at the grounds that are not far from the University of Virginia, which he founded. Education guides give us insight into the life of the family and all who lived and worked at Monticello in the late 18th and early 19th centuries. These programs are recommended for grades 5–12.

• America's Early Years, 1789-1816 – America Under Thomas Jefferson, 1800–1808 (Lesson 3) (Unlimited rights) Available online in *StreamlineSC*

Through this series, students in grades 5–12 can examine the important process that established our federal government. The programs provide an in-depth historical study delving into history to see the impact the events of the era had on our nation. Other programs in the series focus on the beginning of our nation, the changing world, James Madison, and the Southern Plantation Way of Life.

Shakespeare's Birthday April 23 – Special Programs

In celebration of William Shakespeare's birthday April 23, check out these programs in *StreamlineSC*. The Standards Deviants TV series is an award-winning, multi-curricula resource that digests and dissects subjects ranging from Shakespeare to Spanish to the Internet, using an updates approach that appeals to teens and is anything but standard! These programs are recommended for grades 7–12. (All with unlimited rights)

Standards Deviants TV – Hamlet

Standards Deviants TV - Romeo and Juliet

Standards Deviants TV - Macbeth

A Literary Tour of South Carolina ... April 14-20 is National Library Week so a Great Time to Share SC Authors!

- Produced by the SC Department of Education and ETV
- ALL programs available in StreamlineSC
- These authors have some connection to our state!
- Recommended for grades 5–12. (Unlimited rights)

Join us for *A Literary Tour of South Carolina* and meet many of the nationally recognized authors who call South Carolina home. You and your students have a great opportunity to learn about the writing process. Hear what the authors have to say about making characters come to alive on the page. Learn how these authors create the plot for their stories and keep track of the action. Find out how important research is to any story, both fiction and non-fiction. Learn from great writers!

- 1. **Mary Alice Monroe** (2933-0101) 23 minutes Her writing has gained added purpose and depth since moving to SC Low Country. Her work with environmental groups provides inspiration for her novels and children's book, *Turtle Summer*.
- 2. **Gwen Hunter** (2933-0102) 57 minutes In addition to writing, she works full-time in a rural hospital and writes under two names: Faith Hunter (fantasies) and Gwen Hunter (mysteries).
- 3. **Dorothea Benton Frank** (2933-0103) 29 minutes Born and raised on Sullivan's Island, she has authored many works using our state as a backdrop, including *Bulls Island* in 2008.
- 4. **Sue Monk Kidd** (2933-0104) 36 minutes Born in Georgia, she now lives near Charleston and, though best known for *The Secret Life of Bees*, was also a nurse and nursing instructor.
- 5. **Tamar Myers** (2933-0105) 29 minutes Of Amish background, she now lives in our state and is the author of several Pennsylvania Dutch mysteries, including *Custard's Last Stand*.
- 6. **T. Lynn Ocean** (2933-0106) 42 minutes Living in Myrtle Beach, she is the author of Southern Fiction and writes for major newspapers/publications, including her local paper *The Sun News*.
- 7. **Carla Damron** (2933-0107) 43 minutes Born in Sumter, she lives in Columbia and draws on her experience as a social worker to write short stories and mystery novels.
- 8. **Karin Gillespie** (2933-0108) 48 minutes A former columnist for the *August Chronicle*, this national best-selling author's three novels have all been selected for the Literary Guild.
- 9. **Misty Massey** (2933-0109) 44 minutes Born is Virginia, she moved to SC at age twelve and, with her parents both educators, she was encouraged to read all she could at an early age.
- 10. **Kathryn Wall** (2933-0110) 46 minutes Having lived at Hilton Head Island since 1994, this author, who had a career as an accountant, self-published her first work with success.
- 11. **Ben Greer** (2933-0111) 45 minutes A SC native, this author published his first book at age twenty-six based upon his experiences in a maximum security prison and now teaches at USC.
- 12. **Mignon Ballard** (2933-0112) 34 minutes This accomplished mystery writer lived in Fort Mill. Born close to Halloween, she grew up telling ghost tales and now shares the stories in her books.
- 13. **Josephine Humphreys** (2933-0113) 39 minutes A native of Charleston, this author uses the Port City as the setting of some of her works. *Rich in Love* was made into a film in 1993.
- 14. **Idella Bodie** (2933-0114) 34 minutes Born in Ridge Spring and now living in the Aiken area, this author of 22 children's books, taught high school English and Creative Writing for 31 years.
- 15. **Cassandra King** (2933-01115) 23 minutes Now living in the Low Country of SC, this best-selling novelist develops memorable characters who struggle with timely issues and dilemmas.
- 16. **William Price Fox** (2933-0116) 24 minutes A popular American novelist who graduated from USC. He wrote *Southern Fried* and *Doctor Golf*. He tries to make every book different from the one before it.
- 17. **Nathalie Dupree** (2933-0117) 33 minutes Author of ten best-selling cookbooks and has hosted 300 TV shows aired on PBS, The Learning Channel and The Food Network.
- 18. **Dinah Johnson** (2933-0118) 11 minutes Born in Charleston, graduate of Spring Valley High and resident of Columbia, she has written several books for children including *Quinnie Blue*, *Sunday Week*, *All Around Town*, and *Sitting Pretty*.
- 19. **Janette Turner Hospital** (2933-0119) 45 minutes Born in 1942, she grew up on the steamy subtropical coast of Australia in the north-eastern state of Queensland. Has published six novels and three story collections. She has won numerous awards and her work has been translated into twelve languages.

- 20. **Karen Petit** (2933-0120) 34 minutes Author of *Shandon's Ivy League Mystery Series* for children. In 2008 she published her first book for adults, *A Paw on My Heart*.
- 21. **Dori Sanders** (2933-0121) 29 minutes Native of Gilbert, SC, her family operates one of the oldest African-American farms in the region. She has written books about life in South Carolina that reflect her African-American roots.
- 22. **Joyce Hansen** (2933-0122) 36 minutes A former teacher in New York City, she writes contemporary novels, as well as historical fiction, exploring the African-American experience. *The Gift Giver* was her first children's book.
- 23. **Kwane Dawes** (2933-0123) 39 minutes Born in Ghana, he grew up in Jamaica. He is a Distinguished Poet-In-Residence, Professor of Liberal Arts, and Founder/Executive Director of the SC Poetry Initiative.
- 24. **Kate Salley Palmer** (2933-0124) 28 minutes Native of Orangeburg. She started her career at USC as the cartoonist for THE GAMECOCK. She continues to write and present talks to students while also illustrating children's books.
- 25. **Jack Bass** (2933-0125) 21 minutes Has authored or co-authored seven nonfiction books about the American South. His works focus on Southern politics, race relations and the role of law in shaping the civil rights era.
- 26. **Marjory Wenworth** (2933-0126) 32 minutes Her poems have appeared in numerous books, magazines and anthologies. She was named Poet Laureate of South Carolina in 2003.
- 27. **Anthony Varallo** (2933-0127) 23 minutes He lives in Charleston and teaches at the College of Charleston. In 2008 he won the Drue Heinz Literature Prize.
- 28. **Rochelle Bailey** (2933-0129) 42 minutes An author who write paranormal romance novels and young adult short stories. She lives in Charleston, SC and often writes under an alias.
- 29. **Molly Jones** (2933-0130) 43 minutes Resides in Lake Murray, SC. She offers advice to young writers on tags, point of view, emotions, and knowing human nature.
- 30. **Fran Rizer** (2933-0131) 42 minutes She discusses the creation of subplots that are relevant to the story. She also bestows tips relating to red herrings, voice, scene selection and writing in first person.
- 31. **Nancy Rhyne** (2933-0132) 23 minutes She resides in the capitol of SC, Columbia. She has authored *Edisto Island, Tales of the SC Low Country*, as well as a number of suspenseful books.
- 32. **Roger Pinckney** (2933-0133) 16 minutes He resides on Daufuskie Island, a South Carolina coastal barrier island. Roger's books include *The Right Side of the River, Blue Roots* and *Reefer Moon*.
- 33. **Lois Battle** (2933-0134) 24 minutes She comes to us from Beaufort, SC, a beautiful coastal town. Her books include *War Brides*, *Storyville* and many more.
- 34. **Emily Smith Pearce** (2933-0135) 18 minutes Living in Charlotte, NC she shares the importance of having an outline, sharing your writing with others and fitting writing into your daily life.
- 35. **Frances D. Strong** (2933-0136) 25 minutes She lives on a farm in Sumter, SC. She began writing children's books for her grandchildren and never stopped.
- 36. **Jonathan Miller** (2933-0137) 21 minutes A novelist, illustrator and publisher, who grew up in Clover before making his home in Charleston. He talks about using **Facebook** to promote your writing and the importance of reading others work.
- 37. **Orville Vernon Burton** (2933-0138) 25 minutes A non-fiction writer who teaches at Clemson University near his home. He has won a number of national and teaching awards.



Specials Programs for Holocaust Remembrance Month

April is National Holocaust Remembrance Month. The following programs, which are all recommended for students in grades 5–12, can be found in *StreamlineSC*. (All with unlimited rights)

• Paul Argiewicz: Holocaust Survivor

In 2004, Paul Argiewicz, a Holocaust survivor from Salem, Wisconsin, visited friends in Newberry and allowed his story to be taped to share with students. His personal history is remarkable and his love for our country is truly an inspiration to us all. This program does not contain any graphics or historical photographs. Mr. Argiewicz is just on camera. His words are powerful and his message is one that should be shared with middle and high school students. Since he does deal with sensitive material, please advise teachers to preview this program before using it in the classroom.

Dum Spiro, Spero – While I Breathe, I Hope

This half-hour program was produced by ETV with the SC Governor's School for the Arts and Humanities and uses the arts to pay tribute to the victims of the Holocaust. The program includes music, dance and the spoken word performed by 115 residential students from the school.

Seared Souls: Voices of the Holocaust

Nine lessons, each between 5 and 16 minutes, feature interviews with South Carolinians who experienced the horrors of the Holocaust. The victims and liberators tell their stories to help us better understand this tragic period in history. (Teachers are advised to preview before use.)

Financial Success Series for High School Students

Access online in StreamlineSC (Unlimited rights)

Two programs have been grouped to form a series entitled **Financial Success Series.** Designed for grades 9–12, **Tools for Financial Success** is lesson 1, which provides simple tools that anyone can use to improve his or her financial position. Lesson 2, entitled **Credit and Credit Cards**, offers students straight talk about responsible use of credit cards and gives errors to avoid.

ITV Classics - Baseball with Bobby Richardson

Access these programs to use with your students in grades 5-12. They provide good lessons in character education while spotlighting a true legend who was raised in and remains in our state.

Program 1 - Baseball with Bobby Richardson: First Inning
Program 2 - Baseball with Bobby Richardson: Mickey Mantle
Program 3 - Baseball with Bobby Richardson: Baseball Legends

Program 4 - Baseball with Bobby Richardson: The Coach

(Unlimited rights) Access online in StreamlineSC

ITV Classics is a series of programs that have been "rescued" from the ETV tape vault! These programs were produced years ago. David Moore, producer/director, added new footage and interviews with key "players" to bring these special programs to life again.

Bobby Richardson had a great career in pro baseball as a New York Yankee star infielder, coached the Gamecock baseball team in the 1970's and now enjoys retirement in Sumter where he grew up! Mickey Mantle is one of the great role models with Bobby in the teaching sessions.

Deskercise – Students Exercise at Their Desks!

Designed for elementary students to use while standing at their desks!

185 interactive lessons - ten minutes each and built around 37 weekly themes
Unlimited broadcast/off-air record rights, including duplication rights
(NOT available in *StreamlineSC*)

- Five 10-minute lessons in each theme so educators can use one each day.
- Each interesting lesson includes a warm-up and cool-down segment along with the more robust theme-based activity segment and features animation combined with live action.
- The core activity segment is the same for the entire week of programs, but warm-up and health tips are varied.
- Host Slim Goodbody provides pertinent information, even a brief geography lesson, while
 encouraging physical activity appropriate for young students to do while standing by their
 desks. And, a health tip is provided at the end.
- The series was developed in cooperation with the American Association for Health Education (AAHE).

Block fed on 2nd and 3rd Wednesday of month before – ex. May "themed" programs air April 10, 9:00-10:54 a.m. and April 17, 9:00-10:44 a.m.

Check out the monthly themes and plan to record this series for use in your elementary school!

APRIL

28. April Fools Day

29. National Library Week

30. Earth Day

31. National Youth Sports Safety Month

MAY

32. Cinco Des Mayo

33. National Physical Fitness And Sports Month

34. Better Sleep Month

35. Memorial Day

JUNE

36. First American To Walk In Space

37. Flag Day

SC Hall of Fame Short - Gen. William Westmoreland

Access online in StreamlineSC (Unlimited rights)

These programs have been produced as part of ETV's SC Hall of Fame project. The third program is the story of General William C. Westmoreland, an Eagle Scout from Spartanburg County who earned medals for bravery in World War II and became a Four-Star General and Military Commander of Allied Forces in Vietnam from 1964-1968. Historians, family and friends remember the uncompromising values of the man behind the four stars. Dr. Andrew Birtle, Military Historian with the Center of Military History in Washington. D.C., General Mick Zais, SC Superintendent of Education, and James Ripley "Rip" Westmoreland, the General's son, all provide insight into the life of this famous South Carolinian as we see photographs from the General William C. Westmoreland Collection at the South Caroliniana Library at USC and special footage from the ETV archives.

Other programs in this series include South Carolina astronauts Bolden, McNair and Duke and famous South Carolinians who served at the Alamo. Find all of these online in *StreamlineSC*.

ETV's Carolina Stories – Popular Series about SC Ghosts!

Produced by ETV, these programs in the Carolina Stories series are interesting to share with students so they can learn more about our state, its history and even ghosts and legends! Access online in *StreamlineSC* (All with unlimited rights)

- Carolina Stories: Ghosts and Legends tracks the legends and lore from South Carolina's past in
 this haunting journey from the Old Exchange Dungeon in Charleston to the Abbeville Opera House
 in the Upstate. Search for the Lands End Ghost that walks the Carolina coast and maybe the most
 famous of all, the Lizard Man of Scape Ore Swamp. Produced and directed by William Richardson.
- Carolina Stories: Ghosts and Legends of South Carolina II is the second episode in the annual
 series of stories produced by William Richardson that takes a spine-tingling look at the Palmetto
 State's ghosts, legends and other chilling mysteries. From the scenic Upstate to the moss-canopied
 streets of the Coast, ETV goes on hair-raising jaunts through cemeteries, a college bell tower, a
 haunted railroad, and other fascinating sites, uncovering the stories that have captivated listeners
 for decades.
- Carolina Stories: Ghost and Legends of South Carolina III explores two famous ghosts with
 roots on Pawley's Island, "The Gray Man" and "Alice of the Hermitage." The program also
 investigates Bubba the Ghost at the South Carolina State Museum and the ghosts of the University
 of South Carolina's Longstreet Theatre. The ETV crew goes back to Charleston to unearth tales of
 buried treasure and other legendary pirate stories. Produced and directed by William Richardson
 with Gary Stevens from ETV Upstate.

KNOWITALL NOTES

Visit A Natural State on Knowitall.org. http://www.kn

A Natural State explores how people express a love for nature by shaping, twisting, carving, and weaving materials collected from the landscape. Some of the arts and crafts featured in A Natural State reveal the cultural heritage of our state, while others employ concepts from the world of modern art. What unifies the artists is their unique bond to the natural world - where a hike in the woods, a backyard picnic, or a walk in the park provides materials and inspiration for a work of art. By examining the materials, artwork, landscape, and artist, we learn how to create our own sense of place, a unique picture of how we shape the land and community as they shape us.

<u>The Featured Artists</u> section takes a look at "natural" artists across the five landforms of the state – the blue ridge, piedmont, sandhills, coastal plain, and coastal zone. Videos, text, and photographs explore the inspiration, materials and process behind their work, while providing "how-to" guides for students and teachers who would like to work within the artist's medium and form.

<u>The Students</u> section provides aspiring young artists with a virtual museum to display work that uses materials and inspiration from their "neck of the woods."

<u>The Folklife Resource Center</u> is a reference tool and online catalog developed in partnership with the McKissick Museum of the University of South Carolina. Many of the museum's videos, photographs and research documents related to the folk life and arts of South Carolina are available online through this growing collection of assets.

<u>The Teacher Resources</u> section provides lesson plans and standards correlations for the Arts, Language Arts, Science, and Social Studies curriculums.

Visit A Natural State on www.knowitall.org. The direct link is: http://www.knowitall.org/naturalstate/

Programs for Teens Address Important Choices

These special programs address safe choices by teens to help inform them about the choices they make in relationships, bullying and other unsafe behaviors such as drinking, gang activities, using drugs, and eating disorders. Please alert your high school counselors to these resources and access them online in *StreamlineSC*. (All with unlimited rights)

- Wexford Series These five 23-minute programs explore abuse in teenage relationships, bullies, peer pressure, anger and alternatives to aggression and violence, criticism, and striving for perfection. Problems are resolved in a positive way, ultimately finding workable solutions.
- Think Twice One 22-minute lesson, which was produced by ETV with DJJ. Three teens who found themselves behind bars talk to fellow teens about the choices they made and what they would have done differently.
- Grave Decisions One 55-minute program produced by ETV in partnership with the SC Department of Public Safety and the SC Commission on Prosecution Coordination. This provocative program explores three separate cases in the state where teenagers were drinking and driving. Aired for the first time on ETV in April 2001. Please preview before use with students. (Prog. 2 Teen Survival Programs series.)
- Keep It Real One 25-minute program produced by ETV in cooperation with Project READY (Realistic Education About Dying Young). It educates teens on the harsh realities of risk-taking behavior such as not wearing seatbelts, violence, drug abuse, speeding, and drinking and driving by following teens through Project READY at a level one trauma center. Not intended for audiences under 14. (Prog. 1 Teen Survival Programs series.)
- Gangs: It's Your Life Three 22 to 28- minute programs provided in the eMedia schedule and in StreamlineSC. These programs examine why youths join gangs and the unfortunate consequences of gang life.

Palmetto's Finest 2013 Repeats

Repeats April 9, 8:00-8:23 a.m. IMC (Unlimited rights)

The program that aired March 11 when South Carolina schools were selected for the Palmetto's Finest Awards in a special presentation program held this year at ETV will repeat. This prestigious award is celebrating its 35th anniversary of recognizing schools that offer the best in innovative, effective educational programs.

Speaking of Schools – Radio Series Produced by SCDE

Speaking of Schools, the ETV Radio series produced by the State Department of Education and coordinated/hosted by Doug Keel, can be accessed on the Web by clicking the "podcast" button at the SCDE Web site **www.ed.sc.gov** or going to **www.scetv.org/speakingofschools**. Join Doug Keel to learn about key educational topics that are important to all education stakeholders in our state. A new **Speaking of Schools** program is posted by 3:30 p.m. on Mondays each week. This format allows listeners to access this important and informative program anytime from anywhere . . . 24/7. And, all programs are archived on the site for your continued use! The SOS short "minute" modules continue by broadcast on ETV Radio. To contact Doug, e-mail him at **dkeel@ed.sc.gov**.

In Our Schools - Teachers of Excellence Series

Good resource to share with your teacher cadets and first year teachers! Access online in *StreamlineSC* (Unlimited rights)

These four special programs aired on ETV as part of the **In Our Schools** beginning summer 2011. Produced by the South Carolina Department of Education, the mini-series features a group of our state's outstanding educators! Join former SC Teachers of the Year and an Honor Roll finalist as well as several National Milken Award Winners for discussions on key education topics.

Discussion Leader and Topics:

Program One – Led by Jason Fulmer, SC TOTY 2004, topics include preparing new teachers, PACE, parent partnerships, and community involvement.

Program Two – Led by Kelly Nalley, SC TOTY 2011, topics include creativity and innovation in the classroom, using technology to engage and teacher leadership.

Program Three – Led by Stephanie Seay, SC TOTY 2006, topics include early childhood education, related arts, special populations, and engaging students.

Program Four – Led by Malinda Taylor, National Milken Educator 2001, topics include mentoring and how mentoring impacts instruction and community involvement.

Proficiency and Planning in Language Immersion Programs: Strengthening Our Understanding and Application

The purpose of this professional development workshop is to underscore the pivotal role that grade-level proficiency targets play in moving students from one proficiency level to the next in K-5 language immersion programs. The modules are 44 minutes to 91 minutes in duration. Presenter is Greg Duncan, InterPrep. For more information, contact Ruta Couet, SCDE World Languages, at rcouet@ed.sc.gov

Access online in StreamlineSC (Unlimited rights)

Module 1: Proficiency: Concept and Organizing Principle, Part 1 (duration: 1:31:00)

What does proficiency mean? Why does it matter?

How do we get proficient? How do we measure proficiency?

What are the characteristics of Novice speakers?

Module 2: Proficiency: Concept and Organizing Principle, Part 2 (duration: 1:11:00)

What are the characteristics of Intermediate and Advanced and Speakers?

Module 3: Planning for Proficiency (duration: 55:08)

How do we use targets to design learning activities?

Module 4: Reporting Student Progress to Parents (duration: 44:14)

How do we give learners feedback on their progress?

How do we guide learners to assume responsibility for their progress?

How do we report student progress to parents?

How can we use the Utah Parent-Student-Teacher Conference protocol?

ARTiculation ALIVE! – Literacy In and Through the Arts

April 17, 3:00-4:00 p.m. IMC Also online in *StreamlineSC* Repeats April 24, 3:00-4:00 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights)

Coordinated and hosted by Scot Hockman, Education Associate for the Visual and Performing Arts at the South Carolina Department of Education (SCDE), this SCDE professional development series provides information on current topics and initiatives at all grade levels in the visual and performing arts. The topic for the NEW April 2013 program is "Literacy In and Through the Arts." Join Scot for an engaging discussion with his guests Christine Fisher, Director of the Arts in Basic Curriculum Project and Ida Thompson, Executive Director of Instructional Technology for Richland School District One. Conversations will revolve around the ABC Project Arts Literacy Task Force work, defining arts literacy, and the Richland One Visual Literacy Festival. In this program, Scot will also share a special video segment about A. C. Moore Elementary School in Richland County School District One. A. C. Moore is a SCDE Distinguished Arts Program school as well as an Arts in Basic Curriculum Advancement Site. Also the A.C. Moore Creative Arts Alliance will be discussed. For information on content, contact Scot at shockman@ed.sc.gov.

Literacy Matters – Best Practice Series Continues

April 23, 12:00 noon–1:00 p.m. IMC Also online in *StreamlineSC* Repeats April 30, 12:00 noon–1:00 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights)

The Office of Teacher Effectiveness provided a "Best Practice Series" for teachers and administrators this school year 2012-13. The guest speakers were the authors of <u>Pathways to the Common Core</u>-Chris Lehman, Lucy Calkins and Mary Ehrenworth. This NEW presentation for **Literacy Matters** this month will provide short interview clips with the authors and highlights from their presentations. For more information, please contact Jennifer Brown at jengirl1961@gmail.com

The State of Gifted & Talented in SC – Finish Strong!

Finish Strong!

April 26, 2:00-3:00 p.m. IMC Also available online in *StreamlineSC* Repeats May 3, 2:00-3:00 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights)

Hosted by Rick Blanchard, SCDE's Gifted and Talented Initiatives, this series provides key information and updates, implementation ideas and sharing of strategies about Gifted and Talented. In this eighth program for the 2012-13 school year, Rick provides a state update and budget update, discusses where we are in terms of Common Core Standards and provides information on Year-end Requirements. For more information, please contact Rick Blanchard at rblancha@ed.sc.gov.

NOTE: The March program entitled Spring Into Action – Fourth Quarter is Here! repeats April 5 at 2:00 p.m. on the IMC.

Pathways to Graduation (PTG) - School Safety Issues

Repeats April 1, 1:00-1:31 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also online in StreamlineSC

The March edition of **Pathways to Graduation** repeats. It is beneficial to all educators because this special program focuses on school safety issues. Representatives from the SCDE and the Richland County Sheriff's Department discuss strategies for assessing and improving school safety and the relationship between school safety and improved graduation rates. Please plan to access this program for your administrators, teachers and school community. For information on content, please contact Dr. John Lane at jllane@ed.sc.gov.

ESOL Information Updates – Using Multimedia Apps

April 25, 2:00-3:00 p.m. IMC Also online in *StreamlineSC* Repeats May 2, 2:00-3:00 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights)

The April **ESOL Information Update** will show teachers how to use multimedia apps to deliver content and scaffold activities difficult for ELLs to understand while enhancing traditional methods of delivery that are largely text-based. Learn how to lower the language barrier and channel the instructional focus to academic content while encouraging critical thinking. Horry County Coordinator Melissa Shamel will share how iPads are being used in her district specifically featuring Edmodo and iMovie.

For more information on content of this professional development offering as well as how you can receive one hour credit for recertification by using these resources, please contact Crystal Fields, SCDE Education Associate for English Speakers of Other Languages/Title III, at cfields@ed.sc.gov.

Carolina Careers Career Guidance Workshop for April

April 9, 2:00–3:15 p.m. IMC Also online in *StreamlineSC* Repeats April 16, 2:00–3:15 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights)

The April edition of Carolina Careers will share great information and resources to assist you in your work! The second in the series of Career Cluster Panels will highlight this month's Carolina Careers with the "Transportation, Distribution, and Logistics." You'll learn much on the great opportunities we have in this cluster right here in the Palmetto State.

Pee Dee's Regional Career Specialist, Crishell Johnson-Bass will host Florence One's Southside Middle School career specialists Michael Stokes as he and US Army's CPT Shawn Fitzgerald explain how they delivered Michael's "Military Career pathways 101" course project at this school. Learn how the three of them partnered to deliver a school-based military day and an exciting field trip to Ft. Jackson to help students learn about postsecondary opportunities in today's military

We'll also visit Lexington Technical Center to take a look at their first class Fire and Public Safety programs. Dr. Davis will share information on the "2013 Military Career pathways 101" course scheduled for June, as well as three things to do in April to prepare now for 2013-2014. Updates on the Spring Office of Career and Technology Education Spring Meeting and the exciting 2013 Education and Business Summit will be provided. Don't miss this month's Carolina Careers!

School Counseling Updates and Strategies – Key Topics Focus on IGPs, Personal Pathways, Accountability Reports, Work-Based Learning

Repeats April 4, 12:00-1:05 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also online in StreamlineSC

This information-rich program for school counselors aired in March 2013 and provided important updates and information relative to counselors statewide. Sherry Williams, M.Ed., GCDF, LBSW with the SCDE Office of Student Intervention Services, shares very comprehensive information on IGPs, Personal Pathways to Success, Accountability Reports, Work-Based Learning (WBL), Professional Development opportunities, and much more! Please access this program if you missed it in March! This series is coordinated by Patrice T. Green, Ed.D. For information on content, please contact Patrice at pgreen@ed.sc.gov.

Teaching & Learning Language Collaborative (TLLC)

Special Repeat - Blue Print for Quality Elementary World Language Programs - Implementing the Immersion Option (Module 3B)

Repeats April 16 and 23, 1:00-2:00 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also online in StreamlineSC

The Blue Print for Quality Elementary World Language Programs series aired in 2010-11. This program was the fifth module entitled *Implementing the Immersion Option* (Module 3B) and it aired initially in February 2011. This module outlines key issues concerning the immersion program options such as selection of content areas and materials. Issues such as scheduling, teacher recruitment, professional development, and workload will be addressed as related to the immersion program model. The TLLC series is coordinated by Ruta Couet, SCDE World Language Consultant. For more information on content, contact Ruta at rcouet@ed.sc.gov.

TechBytes – Blogging Program Repeats

Repeats April 10 and 17, 1:00-2:00 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also online in StreamlineSC

The October 2012 program focusing on "BLOGS" repeats! **TechBytes**, a NEW eMedia professional development series, focuses on showing teachers how to integrate technology into their classrooms. Coordinated and hosted by eMedia's Michelle Flamos, this program features online journals, better known as "BLOGS". Kathy Schrock, an online instructor for Wilkes University and former school district Director of Technology, will be with us to discuss her take on the use of blogs in education. We visit Kathy Schrock's Kaffeeklatsch (http://blog.kathyschroick.net) and hear her take on integrating blogging into the classroom as we discuss the resources located on her blog.

Then we head to Spartanburg School District Seven where we will hear from a Media Specialist that has created a blog as a resource and we also visit a teacher within the district that has incorporated blogging into the classroom. Learn what the advantages of blogging are, how to get them going and hear how they have impacted learning. The "BookBytes" segment features two books *Blogging in the Classroom*, a teacher created resource, and *Classroom Blogging* by David Warlick. We will also post on *StreamlineSC* some additional resources that will help guide you in getting started.

Missed the premier of **TechBytes**? Well ... no worry. **TechBytes** is posted to *StreamlineSC* not only as a WMV file but is also posted in MPEG4 format, so that you can watch it on your mobile devices and iPads. For information, please contact Michelle Flamos at **mflamos@ed.sc.gov.**

Special Education Updates – Assistive Technology

Repeats April 1, 3:00-3:45 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also online in StreamlineSC

The March edition entitled *Universal Design for Learning and Assistive Technology – Providing Accessible Instructional Materials* repeats. The Assistive Technology team in the Office of Exceptional Children will review the many free or low-cost assistive technology supports for students with disabilities or those who struggle academically. Join Mark Daniels, M.Ed.; Valeska Gioia, Ed.S.; and Kathleen Heiss, M.Ed., ATP, to learn about resources that can be implemented in the classroom on a daily basis with little effort. Students who have experienced failure in academics may become increasingly motivated when they realize what tools can help them to achieve academic success. Also, the Universal Design for Learning (UDL) concept for all learning styles and Accessible Instructional Materials (AIM) will be addressed. This SCDE series is coordinated by Tarry McGovern in the Office of Exceptional Children. For more information, contact him at tbmcgove@ed.sc.gov.

Evaluating Instructional Materials – Important Repeat

Repeats April 2, 11:00 am-12:00 pm IMC (Unlimited rights) Also online in StreamlineSC

Presented by Cathy Jones-Stork, Team Leader in SCDE's Office of Teacher Effectiveness, this program that aired for the first time in March 2013 provides viewers with an overview of the state's instructional materials adoption process. Guidance for the appropriate review of the K-8 mathematics materials, in order to ensure alignment to the Common Core State Standards for mathematics, is also discussed. Please plan to access this program for your administrators and K-8 educators, especially mathematics teachers. For more information on content, contact Cathy at cjones@ed.sc.gov.

Gender in the Classroom – Overview Repeats

Repeats April 25 and May 2, 1:00-1:40 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also in StreamlineSC

When it comes to differentiating instruction, many educators fail to consider gender as a factor. Gender differences, however, can have a profound impact on teaching and learning. This special program provides an overview of common gender differences and provides instructional strategies to motivate and engage male and female learners. It aired initially in September 2012.

Montessori on the Move in SC - Special Repeat

Repeats April 1, 12:00-12:31 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also online in StreamlineSC

This program aired in October 2012 and is repeated this month. Special guests Barbara Ervin from Lander University and Missy Sawyer from Logan Elementary join Katie Golfus, former SCDE Coordinator for Montessori in the Office of School Transformation, for an interesting discussion as they analyze footage of Montessori teachers in action! Montessori teachers of all levels are invited to access this program as an opportunity to think critically about teaching and learning in the Montessori environment.

School Health, Nutrition & Physical Activity – Making IT Happen! "Tools for Healthy Schools" Repeats

Repeats April 18 and 25, 11:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also in StreamlineSC

New Tools for Healthy Schools! This NEW program will provide an overview of several new tools produced by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention that can be utilized by districts and schools to improve school health programs. Tools to be discussed are the new CDC School Health Guidelines for Promoting Healthy Eating and Physical Activity, the new 2012 School Health Index, the Health Education Curriculum Analysis Tool, and the Physical Education Curriculum Analysis tool. We'll hear an overview of the tool, get suggestions for use, and learn how to obtain the tool as well as get training and technical assistance. This session will benefit district and school level staff responsible for implementing coordinated school health, wellness policies, health education, physical education, HIV/STD and teen pregnancy prevention, and obesity prevention programs. For more information on content, please contact Lynn Hammond, SCDE SC Healthy Schools, at Ihammond@ed.sc.gov.

SC State Museum - Resources for Educators ... Repeat

Repeats April 24 and May 1, 2:00-3:00 p.m. IMC (Unlimited rights) Also online in StreamlineSC

This special series is a partnership production of the SC State Museum, the SC Department of Education and ETV, which is designed to give South Carolina educators the opportunity to learn about what is available at the museum to support their classroom lessons.

In this program that aired initially in September 2012 entitled "SC State Museum 101," Tom Falvey, Education Director at the SC State Museum, helps teachers discover what the State Museum offers for all educators to use! Find out about our classroom activities and docent-led tours, as well as self-guided lessons you can schedule for your groups. Museum curators will introduce you to their respective floors and identify some of the must-see artifacts and specimens on each floor, as well as outside of the museum. For more information, please contact Tom at tom_falvey@scmuseum.org.

Special Professional Development Programs Online

The first two programs aired on the IMC in March 2013 and the PBIS program was provided in fall 2012. Please access them now in *StreamlineSC*. (Unlimited rights)

How to Enter Work-Based Learning Data in PowerSchool

Presented by Sherry Williams, EEDA Team Career Specialists Liaison and Personal Pathways to Success Alternative Schools Liaison in SCDE's Office of Student Intervention Services, this short professional development program will provide information on how to access the Work-Based Learning training, what information is necessary, and provide a link to the WBL manual, which gives detailed information about the nine types of ELOs, PowerSchool screenshots and specific details for each required entry. Work-Based Learning (WBL)/Extended Learning Opportunities (ELOs) are crucial to the career development process for students. WBLs (the CATE term) and ELOs (the EEDA term) are identical and the terms can be used interchangeably. In accordance with the "South Carolina Education and Economic Development Act," all students in grades six through twelve must be offered an opportunity to participate in an ELO and data must be collected for ALL students participating in Work-Based Learning experiences. This information should be compiled for each experience completed. The Work-Based Learning (WBL) fields in PowerSchool have been designed to collect information or up to our experiences that the student participated in throughout the school year. In order to properly account for all extended learning opportunities (ELOs), they must be entered into the WBL component of the Pearson PowerSchool system. For more information on content, please contact Sherry Williams at swilliams@ed.sc.gov.

Health Education Curriculum Guide Training

Presented by Christine Beyer, Ph.D., SCDE Office of Teacher Effectiveness, this program provides information on the Health Education Curriculum Guide. The first edition of the guide, published in 2012, compliments and supports the 2009 Health and Safety Education Standards. It provides instructors with grade level, essential questions, lessons ideas, assessment strategies, and resources that are aligned with specific performance indicators in each of the health education standards.

For information, please contact Dr. Beyer at cbeyer@ed.sc.gov. The guide can be accessed from the SCDE Web site: http://ed.sc.gov/agency/se/Teacher-Effectiveness/Standards-and-curriculum/documents/CHECurriculumGuide12-12.pdf

PBIS Overview

Coordinated and hosted by Christy Scruggs, formerly with the SCDE Office of School Transformation, this program is recommended for all educators! Joining Christy for an important discussion about PBIS (Positive Behavior Interventions and Support) is Dr. Mitch Yell who is the Fred and Francis Lester Palmetto Chair of Education at the University of SC. This presentation provides a brief overview of PBIS and the history behind it. Also, the discussion addresses the importance and answer the question of why PBIS is important.

Content Knowledge for Teachers – NEW PD for Math

Access online in *StreamlineSC* (Unlimited rights)

This professional development series entitled *Content Knowledge for Teachers* was developed by Mary Ruzga, SC Department of Education's Office of Teacher Effectiveness.

These six programs are designed to support teachers as they implement the Common Core State Standards for Mathematics by providing teaching tips and strategies for first and second grade teachers and content knowledge for fifth through eighth grade teachers. Each program is approximately 35 to 55 minutes in length (see durations listed below) and based on identified standards (see listed below) that require substantial changes in teaching strategies and content knowledge.

<u>Using Concrete Models, Drawings and Strategies</u> (Cindy Doolittle – Spartanburg 6)

1.NBT.4

2.NBT.4

Part 1 – Adding Within 100

This program addresses the first grade standard related to adding within 100 using concrete models, drawings and strategies. (42:13 in duration)

Part 2 – Adding and Subtracting Within 1000

This program addresses the second grade standard related to subtracting within 1000 using concrete models, drawings and strategies (52:15 in duration)

<u>Dividing Fractions</u> (Mary Ruzga – SC Department of Education)

6.RP.1

6.RP.2

Part 1 – Partitive and Measurement Keys to Conceptual Understanding

This program deals with characteristics and definitions related to ratio and proportional relationships. (34:58 in duration)

Part 2 – Why Do We Invert and Multiply? Relationship to Multiplication

This program provides essential understandings for ratio and proportional relationships. (34:20 in duration)

Essential Understandings and Problem Solving Strategies (Rita Bixler – Greenville Schools)

3.NF.1

5.NF.3

6.NS.1

Part 1 – Ratio and Rate Reasoning

This program deals with partitive and quotative structures of division of fractions. (44:19 in duration)

Part 2 – Proportional Relationships

This program addresses two algorithms for dividing fractions and answers the question, "Why Do We Invert and Multiply?" (54:22 in duration)

SCDE Professional Development Series for 2013 (Unlimited Rights)

The content professionals at the SC Department of Education and other educational partners develop these professional development programs working with ETV. This grid contains the monthly or quarterly programs that are produced on a regular basis. There are other PD resources provided by SCDE that are not part of this grid so please check the monthly eMedia Update found at www.emedia.scetv.org to find out about those additional resources.

ALL SCDE Professional Development Series provided on IMC (Instructional Media Channel) and archived online in

ARTiculationALIVE!

Provides information on current topics and initiatives for all grade levels in the visual and performing arts.

SCDE contact: Scot Hockman shockman@ed.sc.gov.

 3:00-4:00 p.m.
 3:00-4:00 p.m.

 March 20, 2013
 March 27, 2013 (repeat)

 April 17, 2013
 April 24, 2013 (repeat)

 May 15, 2013
 May 22, 2013 (repeat)

Carolina Careers Career Guidance Workshops

Provides information and updates for guidance and career educators on all grade levels. SCDE Contact: Dr. Ray Davis rbdavis@ed.sc.gov.

 2:00-3:15 p.m.

 March 12, 2013
 March 19, 2013 (repeat)

 April 9, 2013
 April 16, 2013 (repeat)

 May 14, 2013
 May 21, 2013 (repeat)

Special Education Updates

Provides information on key issues and updates for special education educators. SCDE Contact: Tarry McGovern tbmcqove@ed.sc.gov.

 3:00-4:00 p.m.
 3:00-4:00 p.m.

 March 25, 2013
 April 1, 2013 (repeat)

 May 6, 2013
 May 13, 2013 (repeat)

Literacy Matters

Provides important information about literacy in SC schools. SCDE Contact: Jennifer Brown jengirl1961@gmail.com.

 12:00-1:00 p.m.
 12:00-1:00 p.m.

 April 23, 2013
 April 30, 2013 (repeat)

Montessori On The Move In SC

Provides information about Montessori education as a school choice option for SC students. SCDE Contact: Katie Golfus kgolfus@ed.sc.gov.

12:00-1:00 p.m.
March 25, 2013

March 25, 2013

April 1, 2013 (repeat)

Gender In The Classroom

Provides information on single gender education in our state. SCDE Contact: Katie Golfus **kgolfus@ed.sc.gov**.

 1:00-2:00 p.m.
 1:00-2:00 p.m.

 April 25, 2013
 May 2, 2013 (repeat)

Pathways to Graduation

Provides information for districts/schools about at-risk student strategies and innovations. SCDE Contact: Dr. John Lane illane@ed.sc.gov.

 1:00-2:00 p.m.
 1:00-2:00 p.m.

 March 25, 2013
 April 1, 2013 (repeat)

 May 13, 2013
 May 30, 2013 (repeat)

Library Media Specialists Town Meeting

Provides important updates and information for media specialists. SCDE Contact: Patrice Green pareen@ed.sc.gov.

TechBytes

Developed to share relevant and current technology information for educators to use in classrooms. SCDE Contact: Michelle Flamos mflamos@ed.sc.gov.

 1:00-2:00 p.m.
 1:00-2:00 p.m.

 March 13, 2013
 March 20, 2013 (repeat)

 April 10, 2013
 April 17, 2013 (repeat)

The State of Gifted and Talented in SC

Provides key information and updates, implementation ideas and sharing of strategies about Gifted and Talented. SCDE Contact: Rick Blanchard **rblancha@ed.sc.gov**.

 2:00-3:00 p.m.
 2:00-3:00 p.m.

 February 22, 2013
 March 1, 2013 (repeat)

 March 29, 2013
 April 5, 2013 (repeat)

 April 26, 2013
 May 3, 2013 (repeat)

 May 24, 2013
 May 31, 2013 (repeat)

Teaching and Learning Language Collaborative

Provides information on curriculum and professional development for world language teachers. SCDE Contact: RutaCouet rcouet@ed.sc.gov.

 1:00-2:00 p.m.
 1:00-2:00 p.m.

 March 5, 2013
 March 12, 2013 (repeat)

 April 16, 2013
 April 23, 2013 (repeat)

ESOL Information Updates

Provides information on English Speakers of Other Languages/Title III issues and programs. SCDE Contact: Steve Abbott **sabbott@ed.sc.gov**.

 2:00-3:00 p.m.
 2:00-3:00 p.m.

 March 21, 2013
 March 28, 2013 (repeat)

 April 25, 2013
 May 2, 2013 (repeat)

School Counseling Updates and Strategies

Provides important updates and information for school counselors.

SCDE Contact: Patrice Green pgreen@ed.sc.gov.

 12:00-1:00 p.m.
 12:00-1:00 p.m.

 March 28, 2013
 April 4, 2013 (repeat)

 May 16, 2013
 May 23, 2013 (repeat)

SC State Museum - Resources for Educators

Provides information to educators on the resources available at the museum and how they can be utilized in the classroom. Contact: Tom Falvey tom.falvey@scmuseum.org.

 2:00-3:00 p.m.
 2:00-3:00 p.m.

 March 20, 2013
 March 27, 2013 (repeat)

 April 24, 2013
 May 1, 2013 (repeat)

K-12 Program Changes/Additions for April

Series: Lesson Title	Cat. No.	Date	Start	End	Ch.
American Frontier I Anti-Smoking Specials	0086-9000	April 26 April 12	8:00 AM 11:20 PM	9:19 AM 11:48 PM	IMC IMC
Auntie Karen's Place	0050-9001 2817-0001	April 2	12:00 PM	12:27 PM	IMC
Basics of Physics: EXPLORING GRAVITY Brazil	1209-0005 1227-9000	April 5 April 16	8:00 AM 11:35 PM	8:19 AM 12:40 AM	IMC IMC
Carolina Stories: Saving Sandy Island	3105-0002	April 30	10:00 AM	10:57 AM	IMC
Carolina Stories: The Vanishing Generation Charleston Forts	3105-0014 2245-0001	April 30 April 17	9:00 AM 11:00 AM	9:57 AM 11:57 AM	IMC IMC
Civil Rights: The Long Road to Equality	0304-0001	April 17	2:00 PM	2:53 PM	IMC
Colonial Williamsburg: Research Rescue Squad	2498-0372	April 12	1:00 PM	1:58 PM	IMC
Colonial Williamsburg: The Industrious Tradesmen	2498-0378	April 11	10:00 AM	11:00 AM	IMC
Colonial Williamsburg: The Industrious Tradesmen	2498-0379	April 11	1:00 PM	2:00 PM	IMC
Colonial Williamsburg: The Industrious Tradesmen	2498-0379	April 25	3:00 PM	4:00 PM	IMC
Deskercise: Cinco Des Mayo	1706-0032	April 10	9:00 AM	9:53 AM	IMC
Deskercise: National Physical Fitness and Sports Month	1706-0033	April 10	9:58 AM	10:51 AM	IMC
Deskercise: Better Sleep Month	1706-0034	April 17	9:00 AM	9:46 AM	IMC
Deskercise: Memorial Day	1706-0035	April 17	9:51 AM	10:45 AM	IMC
Earth Day Specials: Earth Day USA	1995-0002	April 24	1:00 PM	1:57 PM	IMC
Environmental Minutes	2971-9000	April 24	12:00 PM	12:35 PM	IMC
ETV Stock Market Program: Human Capital	2010-0101	April 5	8:30 AM	8:38 AM	IMC
ETV Stock Market Program: Human Capital	2010-0001	April 5	9:00 AM	9:13 AM	IMC
ETV Stock Market Program: Making Dollars from \$ense	2010-0305	April 1	9:30 AM	9:50 AM	IMC
ETV Stock Market Program: Making Dollars from \$ense	2010-0305	April 12	9:00 AM	9:27 AM	IMC
Eye On the Past	2822-0001	April 5	10:30 AM	11:37 AM	IMC
First Step auf Deutsch	2503-9000	April 23	2:00 PM	3:17 PM	IMC
George Mason and the Bill of Rights	2306-0001	April 22	8:00 AM	8:29 AM	IMC
Higher Goals: Higher Goals	2460-0001 IMC	April 22	10:45 PM	11:12 PM	IMC
Native-American Folktales	1243-0001	April 18	3:30 PM	3:54 PM	IMC
Riverbanks Roundup: Fishing For Home	2923-0303	April 16	9:30 AM	9:57 AM	IMC
Riverbanks Roundup: Animal Survival Tactics	2923-0413	April 2	10:00 AM	10:27 AM	IMC
Riverbanks Roundup: Animal Survival Tactics	2923-0413	April 16	10:00 AM	10:27 AM	IMC
Seared Souls: SC Voices of the Holocaust	SSSC-0000	April 18	5:10 PM	6:37 PM	IMC
Slim Goodbody's Almanac: May 1-10	3501-0501	April 9	9:00 AM	9:50 AM	IMC
Slim Goodbody's Almanac: May 11-20	3501-0502	April 9	9:55 AM	10:47 AM	IMC
Slim Goodbody's Almanac: May 21-31	3501-0503	April 9	10:52 AM	11:47 AM	IMC
Teen Kids News: Program 29	2318-1028	April 1	9:00 AM	9:25 AM	IMC
Teen Kids News: Program 31	2318-1030	April 12	9:35 AM	10:00 AM	IMC
Teen Kids News: Program 31	2318-1030	April 15	9:00 AM	9:25 AM	IMC
Teen Kids News: Program 32	2318-1031	April 19	9:35 AM	10:05 AM	IMC
Teen Kids News: Program 32	2318-1031	April 19	2:00 PM	2:30 PM	IMC
Teen Kids News: Program 32	2318-1031	April 22	8:58 AM	9:28 AM	IMC
Teen Kids News: Program 33	2318-1032	April 26	9:35 AM	10:05 AM	IMC
Teen Kids News: Program 33 Teen Kids News: Program 33	2318-1032	April 26	1:20 PM	1:50 PM	IMC IMC
·	2318-1032	April 29	9:00 AM	9:30 AM	IIVIC
What's Wrong with This Picture?	2056-0001	April 5	3:30 PM	3:48 PM	IMC
When Rice Was King	4107-0001	April 5	2:30 PM	3:28 PM	IMC

PBS Programs for April

Series: Lesson Title	Lesson No.	Date	Time	Ch.
ARTHUR: The Boy Who Cried Comet/Arthur And Los Vecinos	605	04/01/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: Citizen Frensky/D.W.'s Backpack Mishap	606	04/02/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: Francine's Split Decision/Muffy Goes Metropolitan	702	04/03/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: The Good Sport/Crushed	609	04/04/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: Rhyme Me For Your Life/For Whom The Bell Tolls	608	04/05/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: Ants In Arthur's Pants/Don't Ask Muffy	703	04/08/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: Muffy's Classy Classics Club/Best Enemies	1508	04/09/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: Muffy's Soccer Shocker/Borther, Can You Spare	604	04/10/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: The Boy With His Head In The Clouds/More	607	04/11/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: Elwood City Turns 100 (Parts I & II)	705	04/12/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: To Tibble The Truth/Waiting To Go	704	04/15/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: D.W.'s Time Trouble/Buster's Amish Mismatch	707	04/16/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: Based On A True Story (Parts I & II)	1601	04/17/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: Pick A Car, Any Car/Jenna's Bedtime Blues	706	04/18/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: The World Of Tomorrw/Is There A Doctor In The House	708	04/19/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: D.W. Thinks Big/Arthur Cleans Up	125	04/22/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: Dear Adil/Bitzi's Break-Up	801	04/23/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: The Wheel Deal/The Buster Report	1401	04/24/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: Fernfern And The Secret Of Moose Mountain/Thanks A Lot	802	04/25/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: The Agent Of Change/D.W. Unties The Knot	1402	04/26/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: All About D.W./Blockheads	1603	04/29/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: Nicked By A Name/The Play's The Thing	1403	04/30/2013	07:00 AM	ETV
ARTHUR: The Boy Who Cried Comet/Arthur And Los Vecinos	605	04/01/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: Citizen Frensky/D.W.'s Backpack Mishap	606	04/02/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: Francine's Split Decision/Muffy Goes Metropolitan	702	04/03/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: The Good Sport/Crushed	609	04/04/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: Rhyme Me For Your Life/For Whom The Bell Tolls	608	04/05/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: Ants In Arthur's Pants/Don't Ask Muffy	703	04/08/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: Muffy's Classy Classics Club/Best Enemies	1508	04/09/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: Muffy's Soccer Shocker/Borther, Can You Spare	604	04/10/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: The Boy With His Head In The Clouds/More	607	04/11/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: Elwood City Turns 100 (Parts I & II)	705 704	04/12/2013	04:00 PM	ETV ETV
ARTHUR: To Tibble The Truth/Waiting To Go	704 707	04/15/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: D.W.'s Time Trouble/Buster's Amish Mism ARTHUR: Based On A True Story (Parts I & II)	1601	04/16/2013 04/17/2013	04:00 PM 04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: Pick A Car, Any Car/Jenna's Bedtime Blues	706	04/18/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: The World Of Tomorrw/Is There A Doctor In The House	708	04/19/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: D.W. Thinks Big/Arthur Cleans Up	125	04/22/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: Dear Adil/Bitzi's Break-Up	801	04/23/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: The Wheel Deal/The Buster Report	1401	04/24/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: Fernfern And The Secret Of Moose Mountain/Thanks A Lot	802	04/25/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: The Agent Of Change/D.W. Unties The Knot	1402	04/26/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: All About D.W./Blockheads	1603	04/29/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
ARTHUR: Nicked By A Name/The Play's The Thing	1403	04/30/2013	04:00 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: Face-Off	802	04/01/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: Peace, Love And Hackerness	803	04/02/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: Hackerized	804	04/03/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: The Bluebird Of Zappiness	805	04/04/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: Lost My Marbles	101	04/05/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: Castleblanca	102	04/08/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: R-Fair City	103	04/09/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: Sensible Flats CYBERCHASE: Zeus On The Loose	105	04/10/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: The Poddleville Case	106 107	04/11/2013 04/12/2013	03:30 PM 03:30 PM	ETV ETV
CYBERCHASE: And they Counted Happily Ever After	107	04/15/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: Clock Like An Egyptian	109	04/16/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: The Secres Of Symmetria	110	04/17/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: Of All The Luck	112	04/18/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: Eureeka	113	04/19/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: Cool It	114	04/23/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: Find Those Gleamers	115	04/24/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: Codename: Icky	116	04/25/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: Return To Sensible Flats	117	04/26/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: Problem Solving In Shangri-La	118	04/29/2013	03:30 PM	ETV
CYBERCHASE: Send In The Clones	119	04/30/2013	03:30 PM	ETV

PBS Programs for April (continued)

Series: Lesson Title	Lesson No.	Date	Time	Ch.
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Hello, Doggie	126	04/07/2013	06:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Home Tweet Home	127	04/14/2013	06:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: The Dirt On Dirt	128	04/21/2013	06:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Don't Forget The Leaves	129	04/28/2013	06:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Let There Be Light	210	04/01/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Don't Forget The Leaves	129	04/02/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: The Bug Club	130	04/03/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: I Want To Be A Scientist	216	04/04/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Get Up And Move	217	04/05/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Sid's Rainy Play Date	131	04/08/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Sid's Special Dad Day	132	04/09/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Sid's Holiday Adventure	133	04/10/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: The Wind Did It	134	04/11/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Sid The Weatherman	135	04/12/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Special Mom Day Meal	136	04/15/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: I Have Muscles Where?	137	04/16/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Sid's Amazing Lungs	138	04/17/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: How Did My Dog Do That?	139	04/18/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Now that's Using Your Brain	140	04/19/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Sloop 2 Who Needs #21	219 220	04/22/2013	11:30 AM	ETV ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Sleep? Who Needs It?! SID THE SCIENCE KID: Seed The Science Kid	221	04/23/2013 04/24/2013	11:30 AM 11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Seed The Science Kid SID THE SCIENCE KID: The Reason Sid's Sneezin'	222	04/25/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: The Reason Sid's Greezing SID THE SCIENCE KID: The Amazing Computer Science Tool	223	04/26/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: The Amazing computer science roof	224	04/29/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
SID THE SCIENCE KID: Sid Wings It	225	04/30/2013	11:30 AM	ETV
Č		04/00/2010		
WORDGIRL: Scary With A Side Of Butter/Talent Show Tobey	505	04/01/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: Dinner Or Consequences (Parts I & II)	513	04/02/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: The Invisi-Bill Hand/Birthday Town	303	04/03/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: Don't Mess With The Best/Peanut Butter Battles	506	04/04/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: The Pretty princess And Mr. Big Power Hour/Clean	304	04/05/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: Risky Chuckness/That's Entertainment	305	04/08/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: Victoria Best/Showdown At The Secret Spaceship	306	04/09/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: Captain Tangent/Chuck And Brent Ride Again	307	04/10/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: Bend It Like Becky/Questionable Behavior	308	04/11/2013	04:30 PM	ETV ETV
WORDGIRL: Nocan The Evil Ingredient Finding Guy/The Straw	309 310	04/12/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: Cherish Is The Word/Granny's Intuition WORDGIRL: Rampy Rattles Rate/Turth, Povision And The Levice	310	04/15/2013 04/16/2013	04:30 PM 04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: Bampy Battles Bots/Turth, Revision And The Lexico WORDGIRL: A Better Mousetrap (Parts I & II)	313	04/17/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: A Better Mousetrap (Farts 1 & 11) WORDGIRL: Sonny Days With A Chance Of Showers/Seymour	401	04/18/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: 3011117 Days With A Change of Showers/Seymout WORDGIRL: The Fill-In/Word (Hicc) Up	402	04/19/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: Earth Day Girl/A Hero, A Thief, A Store And Its Owner	221	04/22/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: Chuck With A Sidekick Of Brent/Yarn-4-Gold	404	04/23/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: Whammer Anniversary/Rat Trap	405	04/24/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: Wordgirl And Bobbleboy/Crime In The Key	406	04/25/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: Where Have All The Villains Gone/Captain Tangent	407	04/26/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: Have Snob, Will Travel/Tobey's Playground Calamity	408	04/29/2013	04:30 PM	ETV
WORDGIRL: The Birthday Girl's Monstrous Gift/Hal The Haggler	409	04/30/2013	04:30 PM	ETV

Professional Development Schedule for April

Date	Start	End	Ch.	Series: Lesson Title	_esson No.	Cat. No.
April 1	10:00 AM	10:27 AM	IMC	In Our Schools: Palmetto Gold Award 2011	1086	2468-1086
April 1	10:30 AM	10:57 AM	IMC	In Our Schools: National Blue Ribbon Schools Nominees 2012	84	2468-0084
April 1	11:00 AM	11:57 AM	IMC	In Our Schools: Implementing The ESEA Flexibility Plan (Feb. 2013)	89	2468-0089
April 1	12:00 PM	12:31 PM	IMC	Montessori On The Move In SC (Oct. 2012)	6	2969-0006
April 1	1:00 PM	1:31 PM	IMC	Pathways To Graduation MARCH 25, 2013	10	2955-0010
April 1	2:00 PM	2:30 PM	IMC	In Our Schools: SC School Health Success Stories (March 2013)	1102	2468-1102
April 1	3:00 PM	3:45 PM	IMC	Special Education Updates MARCH 25, 2013	45	2319-0045
April 2	11:00 AM	11:43 AM	IMC	Evaluating Instructional Materials	3	3711-0003
April 2	1:30 PM	2:29 PM	IMC	Best Practices In Science Instruction: Using Verbs to Teach Science	5	3158-0005
April 4	12:00 PM	1:05 PM	IMC	School Counseling Updates and Strategies MARCH 28, 2013	41	3032-0041
April 4	3:30 PM	3:54 PM	IMC	The State of Gifted and Talented In SC (Feb.2012)	32	2849-0032
April 5	1:30 PM	2:00 PM	IMC	The State of Gifted and Talented In SC	26	2849-0026
April 5	2:00 PM	2:19 PM	IMC	The State of Gifted and Talented In SC (March 2013)	33	2849-0033
April 9	8:00 AM	8:23 AM	IMC	Carolina First Palmetto's Finest (2013)	90	2144-0090
April 9	2:00 PM	3:15 PM	IMC	Carolina Careers: Career Guidance Teleconference APRIL 9, 2013	108	2721-0108
April 10	1:00 PM	2:00 PM	IMC	TechBytes – Blogs (Oct. 2012)	6	2525-0002
April 16	1:00 PM	2:00 PM	IMC	Teaching And Learning Language Collaborative (Feb. 2011)	214	3011-0105
April 16	2:00 PM	3:15 PM	IMC	Carolina Careers: Career Guidance Teleconference APRIL 9, 2013	108	2721-0108
April 17	1:00 PM	2:00 PM	IMC	TechBytes- Blogs (Oct. 2012)	6	2525-0002
April 17	3:00 PM	4:00 PM	IMC	ARTiculation ALIVE! Series APRIL 17, 2013	68	4025-0068
April 18	11:30 AM	12:30 PM	IMC	School Health, Nutrition & Physical Fitness - Making It Happen (March 20	13) 149	2935-0148
April 23	12:00 PM	1:00 PM	IMC	Literacy Matters APRIL 23, 2013	12	3163-0012
April 23	1:00 PM	2:00 PM	IMC	Teaching And Learning language Collaborative (Feb. 2011)	214	3011-0105
April 24	2:00 PM	3:00 PM	IMC	SC State Museum - Resources for Educators (Sept. 2012)	38	2331-0033
April 24	3:00 PM	4:00 PM	IMC	ARTiculation ALIVE! Series APRIL 17, 2013	68	4025-0068
April 25	11:30 AM	12:30 PM	IMC	School Health, Nutrition & Physical Fitness - Making It Happen (March 20	13) 149	2935-0148
April 25	1:00 PM	1:40 PM	IMC	Gender In The Classroom (Sept. 2012)	1	2738-0001
April 25	2:00 PM	3:00 PM	IMC	ESOL Information Updates: APRIL 25, 2013	66	3513-0066
April 26	2:00 PM	3:00 PM	IMC	The State of Gifted and Talented In SC APRIL 26, 2013	34	2849-0034
April 29	9:30 AM	10:27 AM	IMC	In Our Schools: 2013-14 SC Teacher of the Year APRIL 28, 2013	36	2468-0090
April 30	12:00 PM	1:00 PM	IMC	Literacy Matters APRIL 23, 2013	12	3163-0012

Block Feed Summary for April

American Frontier I: April 26, 8:00-9:19 a.m. Anti-Smoking Specials: April 12, 11:20-11:48 p.m.

Art-i-facts: April 24, 4:00-7:51 p.m.

Black Excellence: April 23, 9:35-11:49 p.m.

Deskercise: (32-33) April 10, 9:00-10:51 a.m.; (34-35) April 17, 9:00-10:45 a.m.

Environmental Minutes: April 24, 12:00-12:35 p.m.

First Step auf Deutsch: April 23, 2:00-3:17 p.m.

Global Geography: (1-2) April 3, 11:30-11:45 p.m.; (3-4) April 9, 11:15-11:54 p.m.; (5-6) April 17, 11:10-11:49 p.m.; (7)

April 18, 11:30-11:45 p.m.

Head to Toe: (11-12) April 22, 11:20-11:58 p.m.

Higher Goals: April 22, 10:45-11:12 p.m.

Math Works: (8-27) April 23, 4:00-7:51 p.m.

Media Mania: April 3, 8:15-9:55 p.m.

Newscast From The Past: (3-6) April 23, 8:00-9:27 p.m.

Open Lines: (1-4) April 8, 7:51-11:36 p.m.; (5-14) April 9, 4:00-11:03 p.m.

Performing Arts Specials: (1-5) April 4, 4:00-10:52 p.m.; (6-10) April 5, 4:00-11:56 p.m.; (11-12) April 8, 4:00-6:33 p.m.

Robert Frost's Poems: April 29, 9:05-11:40 p.m.

SC State Museum Series: April 3, 4:00-8:06 p.m.

Seared Souls: SC Voices Of The Holocaust: April 18, 5:10-6:37 p.m. Slim Goodbody's Almanac: (501-503) April 9, 9:00-11:47 a.m.

Soup To Nuts: April 30, 9:25-11:57 p.m.

TV411: (1-8) April 18, 6:45-11:24 p.m.; (16-21) April 19, 8:12-11:40 p.m.; (22-130) April 22, 4:00-9:25 p.m.

United States History: (1-3) April 10, 4:00-11:47 p.m.; (4-7) April 11, 4:00-11:43 p.m.; (8-11) April 12, 4:00-11:13 p.m.;

(12-15) April 15, 4:00-11:44 p.m.;

(16-19) April 16, 4:00-11:27 p.m.; (20-23) April 17, 4:00-11:01 p.m.; (24) April 18, 4:00-4:59 p.m.; (25-

27) April 19, 4:00-7:45 p.m.

Voices & Visions: (1-7) April 1, 4:00-11:41 p.m.; (8-13) April 2, 4:00-10:34 p.m.

Ways Of The Law: April 30, 4:00-9:14 p.m.

Wildlife Films: (1-14) April 26, 6:00-11:51 p.m.; (15-22) April 29, 4:00-8:56 p.m.

Workshop Hints: April 25, 7:25-11:57 p.m. **World Wise Schools**: April 25, 4:00-7:14 p.m.

World: (2) April 24, 10:05-11:55 p.m.; (5) April 26, 4:00-5:50 p.m. **Write Course**: (1) April 4, 1:30-3:28 p.m.; (7) April 22, 9:35-10:34 p.m.

SCETV Teacher Recertification Courses – Summer 2013

(Registration Open June 19 through July 3)

Go to www.scetv.org/education/emedia for content details and registration

One-hour/20 renewal credits Cost: \$50.00 per course

Summer Session: July 10 - September 4

ARTS

The Arts in Every Classroom – for teachers of grades K-5
The Arts in Every Classroom: A Video Library – for teachers of grades K-5
Connecting with the Arts: A Workshop for Middle Grades – for teachers of grades 6-8
Connecting with the Arts: A Teaching Practices Library – for teachers of grades 6-8

GENERAL EDUCATION

SC Teachers on Teaching, Series I – for teachers of grades K-12

LITERATURE & LANGUAGE ARTS

Teaching Reading: K-2 Workshop
Teaching Reading: K-2 Workshop: A Library of Classroom Practices
Teaching Reading: 3-5 Workshop
Engaging with Literature: A Workshop for Teachers – for teachers of grades 3-5
Inside Writing Communities – for teachers of grades 3-5
Write in the Middle: A Workshop for Middle School Teachers – grades 5-8
Making Meaning in Literature: A Workshop for Teachers – for teachers of grades 6-8
Teaching Multicultural Literature: A Workshop for the Middle Grades – grades 6-8
Artifacts & Fiction: Workshop in American Literature – for teachers of grades 6-12
Conversations in Literature – for teachers of grades 6-12
In Search of the Novel – for teachers of grades 6-12

MATH

Mathematics: What's the Big Idea? – for teachers of grades K-8
The Missing Link – for teachers of grades 5-8

SCIENCE

Science in Focus: Shedding Light on Science – for teachers of grades K-5
Essential Science for Teachers: Earth and Space Science – for teachers of grades K-6
Essential Science for Teachers: Life Science – for teachers of grades K-6
Essential Science for Teachers: Physical Science – for teachers of grades K-6
Science in Focus: Energy – for teachers of grades K-6
Learning Science Through Inquiry – for teachers of grades K-8
Science in Focus: Force and Motion – for teachers of grades K-8
The Science of Teaching Science – for teachers of grades K-8

SOCIAL STUDIES

Social Studies in Action: A Methodology Workshop – for teachers of grades K-5
Social Studies in Action: A Teaching Practices Library, K-5
Social Studies in Action: A Teaching Practices Library, 6-12
Teaching Geography – Annenberg/CPB – for teachers of grades 7-12
The NEFE® Financial Literacy Workshop – for teachers of grades 7-12
The Economics Classroom – for teachers of grades 9-12
Primary Sources: Workshops in American History – for teachers of grades 9-12
Making Civics Real: A Workshop for Teachers – for teachers of grades 9-12
(See next page for SC Chronicles Series of five other courses)



Registration Website: www.emedia.scetv.org

SC Chronicles Series - SCETV Teacher Recertification Courses

Go to www.scetv.org/education/emedia for content details and registration.

One-hour/20 renewal credits Cost: \$50.00 per one-hour course

Summer Session: July 10 – September 4 (Registration

(Registration open June 19 through July 3)

The **SC Chronicles Series** of five courses, each for one hour renewal credit, will enhance the teacher's understanding of SC history and add a repertoire of material to use in the classroom. The video sessions focus on integrating SC history into the social studies curriculum. As participants gain a greater understanding of the history, they will be able to teach state curriculum standards with an updated historical knowledge of South Carolina history. All class meetings will take place through online learning. The facilitator and participants will communicate via Moodle — the course platform on the Internet. Assignments and discussion forums will be facilitated in Moodle.

SC Chronicles Series I: Geography, Native Americans & Colonial Period

Noted South Carolina historian Dr. Walter Edgar discusses key issues in early SC History. Experience an archeological adventure at the Topper dig site in Allendale County, learn about the rise and fall of rice-growing and its impact on the state and find out the true tales of treachery and villainy that occurred off the coast during the Golden Age of Piracy. You will also virtually visit sites around the Palmetto State and learn about their historic and special relevance to South Carolina today.

SC Chronicles Series II: The Winds of Discontent

Noted South Carolina historian Dr. Walter Edgar discusses three key issues in early SC History: The winds of discontent in SC, The American Revolution in the Low Country and The American Revolution in the Up Country. Learn about Francis Marion's partisan campaigns during the American Revolution in SC and the historical importance of the Battle of Camden. You will view programs about SC heroines who have shaped our history and virtually visit sites around the Palmetto State to learn about their historic and special relevance to South Carolina today.

SC Chronicles Series III: Post Revolutionary

Noted South Carolina historian Dr. Walter Edgar discusses key issues in early SC History: Life and Culture in the New States 1786-1808, The Antebellum Period 1793-1822 and Southern Discontent 1830-1860. Participants learn about Charles Pinckney, the Forgotten Founder who contributed to the birth of our nation and the construction of the Santee Canal, considered the first "true" canal in this country. Participants will view a program about the Grimke Sisters who spoke out at an early age against slavery and virtually visit sites around the Palmetto State to learn about their historic relevance to SC today.

SC Chronicles Series IV: Civil War

Noted South Carolina historian Dr. Walter Edgar discusses key issues in SC History. South Carolina and the Civil War are discussed in three lessons: Secession from the Union, Beginning of the Civil War and Civil War in South Carolina. Participants will learn about political events, personalities, military campaigns, participation of African Americans, and the upheaval of this period in SC. We will visit the SC State Museum as they focus on the 150th anniversary of the start of the Civil War and the course also includes *The Story of Mary Boykin Chestnut* and her writings, which became "A Diary from Dixie."

SC Chronicles Series V: Art and Culture

Noted South Carolina historian Dr. Walter Edgar discusses key issues in SC History. SC art and architecture are discussed: 1) Art and Architecture, 2) Frontier, 3) Art and Purchasing, 4) Colonial Education. SC music and musicians are discussed: 1) Southern Music, 2) Blending of Musical Cultures, 3) Spoleto Festival, 4) Opera Houses and Theaters. The course includes programs from the SC State Museum Resources for Educators featuring exhibits of SC pottery, stoneware, baskets, and quilts. Included are highlights from the Holcombe family stoneware collection, ranging from exquisite pottery from the old Edgefield district, the highly-recognized slave potter Dave and South Carolina Silver: Varieties in Society, 1750–1910. The course will also explore the work of local authors and artists and virtually visit Brookgreen Gardens, a National Historic Landmark located on the coast of South Carolina and the Gullah-Geechee Cultural Heritage Corridor.